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A public meeting will be 
held at Lubbock December 
8 to discuss the Secretary 
of Agriculture’s preferred 
soil and water resources 
conservation program put 
together as a result of the 
Resources Conservation 
Act (RCA) of 1977.

The meeting will be held 
at the Plains Loop Oil Mill 
from 10 a.m. to 12 noon.

* * * * *

The W.M. A. of the Rich
land Hills Baptist Church 
chose as their project for 
the year, beginning in 
September, a sound sys
tem for the church.

The sound system is es
pecially helpful with the 
youth choir, "The Joyma- 
kers" and the Sunbeam 
choir “ The Joy Tots” . 

*****
Lana Lewis, daughter of 

Mr. and Mrs. George Wa
shington of Muleshoe, had 
her ad selected to be sent 
to the National Datsun 
Competition for AMERICA 
MAGAZINE.

She was one _of seven 
students from the Creative 
Strategy classes who had 
King Cab ads sent to the 
national competition to re
present Texas Tech. Lana 
is a senior Advertising stu
dent at Texas Tech.

*****
There will be a regular 

Board of Directors’ meet
ing in the Bailey County 
Farm Bureau office on 
December 10, 1981, Thurs
day evening at 7:30 p.m.

Any members of Bailey 
County Farm Bureau are 
welcome to attend.
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Search F or Mulesho 
Teenager Continues

Intensive Search 
Reveals No CluesArts, Crafts Bazaar 

Deemed Big Success
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MISSING TEENAGER..... Have your seen this girl? She is Jamie LeFebre, 15 year old
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jim LeFebre of Muleshoe. Jamie has been missing since last 
Saturday night. No clues or leads have given any insight as to her whereabouts. A $500 
reward is offered for any information which leads to her whereabouts. Anyone having any 
information concerning Jamie should notify the authorities immediately.

Commissioners Plan Inter 
Local Assistance Program

The Bailey County Com
missioners Court met Wed
nesday, December 2 in 
special session.

The Commissioners Cou
rt passed a resolution to 
provide an inter-local assis
tance plan for all law en
forcement offices to assist 
other law enforcement offi-

District FFA Banquet 
Scheduled Monday

Many young Future 
Farmers of America and 
their advisors are expected 
to be on hand for the 
district FFA banquet host
ed by South Plains College 
in December.

The Littlefield District 
FFA banquet Monday, 
(Dec. 7) will kick off the 
banquet scries, featuring 
about 250 participants from 
18 schools in the Littlefield

area. Sweetheart competi- 
'tion at 6:30 p.m. in SPC’s 
Theater for the Performing 
Arts will precede the 7:45 
p.m. meal and festivities in 
Texan Hall. The Littlefield 
FFA district includes Am
herst, Anton, Bovina, Far- 
well, Friona, Lazbuddie, 
Littlefield, Morton, Mule
shoe, Olton, Spade, Sp-
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ces by forming a mutual 
aid law enforcement Task 
force to cooperate in the 
investigation of criminal 
acts and the enforcement 
of the laws in the State of 
Texas. This is a resolution 
whereby the city and coun
ty law enforcement agen
cies would cooperate with 
each other.

Helen Kerr and Mary 
Williams, both representa
tives of Visiting Nurse Ser
vice, Incorporated of Lub
bock gave a slide presenta
tion of the various services 
rendered in a 15 county 
area, Bailey County inclu
ded. These services are 
available to the ill or dis
abled of all ages.

Frank Ellis III and Ed 
Paul met with the Court to 
discuss the purchase of 
walkie-talkie radios to be 
used in communication 
with ambulance services. 
The request for three five 
watt units was declined by 
the Commissioners Court.

Hey, Kids  -  

Time For 
Santa Letters

Hey kids—Time to get 
your letters into the Jour
nal for Old Saint Nick. 
Since we have a direct line 
to the North Pole we can 
promise you that Santa will 
have all your information 
before he makes his Christ
mas Eve Flight.

We’re sure all of you 
have been good kids this 
year and there must be lots 
of things that your little 
hearts desire, so sit down 
and make a list -  check it 
twice -  promise not to be 
naughty (mind Mom and 
Dad) and always be nice.

Oh, yes, leave some 
warm milk and cookies out 
for Santa, cause it sure 
does make him feel good to 
have a snack waiting when

An order was passed 
authorizing the purchase of 
one small table to be used 
by the social security de
partment and be paid for 
out of the general funds.

The next regular meet
ing for the Commissioners 
Court is December 14.

Muleshoe was host to a 
great many talented people 
Friday as the Moonlight 
Home Extension G ub’s an
nual arts and crafts bazaar 
kicked off a two day dis
play. Items for the holidays 
were displayed ranging 
from table cloths to Santa’s 
mail bags.

Interviews with some of 
the originators of the handi 
work exhibited revealed 
that some were dedicated 
artists, while some have 
their arts and crafts as 
hobbies. One lady from 
Amarillo stated that she 
didn’t like to watch tele
vision and as a result, she 
makes anything from str
ing art to carved back
scratcher.

Beverly Wall, a Plain- 
view woman does ceramics 
in her spare time. She also 
works full time at a job and 
is lucky enough to have an 
employer who allows her to 
display her work. Her tal
ents range from pumpkin 
cookie jars to copper-like 
ceramic western art sculp
ture.

A talented young man, 
Mark Lamb, also from 
Plainview, sometimes de- 
velopes his own ideas in 
wood carving. Old fash

ioned stick horses and 
wooden trains for children 
are a specialty of his. He 
carves wood puzzles and 
boxes of all sizes for a 
variety of uses.

Two ladies from Portales 
exhibited many hand-made 
items such as quilts, rugs 
and childrens stuffed toys. 
Marcella Bailey and Ruth 
Cooper are both adept at 
sewing satin pillows, table
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A fifteen year-old Mule
shoe girl has been missing 
six days, with parents and 
officials no closer to dis
covering where she might 
be than they were last 
Sunday.

Jamie LeFebre, a brown- 
haired, brown-eyed, fresh
man at Muleshoe High 
School has not been seen 
or heard from since about 
10:30 last Saturday night, 
November 28, when the 
family retired for the night.

Jamie left a note saying, 
"The pig is Pat’s - pick up 
my fruit and sausage, Love 
Jamie” She has been very

Farmers Reminded 
Of Timely Dates

Mysteries Surround 
Death Of Sudan Man

An aura of mystery sur
rounds the mid-November 
death of an elderly Sudan 
man. "Still under investi
gation” is the word given 
by law enforcement agen
cies in charge of the inves
tigation of the slaying of 
Joseph J. Stark.

The elderly Sudan resi
dent, otherwise known as 
"Junky Joe” was found 
dead in his Sudan home on 
Wednesday, November 18. 
Multiple stab wounds 
were found in his back and 
neck; however, later re
ports revealed that the 
actual cause of Stark’s dea
th was apparently a blow to 
the head, behind the ear.

First reports indicated 
that Stark had been slain 
sometime late Tuesday or 
early Wednesday (Novem
ber 17 or 18). Authorities 
also reported that Stark’s 
white Ford pickup truck 
and wallet were missing 
and presumed stolen.

Further investigation re
vealed that Stark, in fact, 
had been dead since the 
Sunday prior to the discov
ery of this partially clad 
body Wednesday morning 
after neighbors reported 
seeing his body inside his 
home through an opened 
door.

On November 15, a Sun
day before the discovery of 
Stark’s body, the pickup 
belonging to the deceased 

' was found outside of Mule-

called to the scene of the 
incident. Bailey County 
Sheriff, Bob Henderson ar
rived on the scene shortly 
before 7 a.m. and, finding 
nothing amiss, filed a rou
tine report. The burned 
truck was towed to a local 
wrecking yard.
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The Bailey County ASCS 
Executive Director has sta
ted that producers desiring 
their 1981 cotton crop to be 
put into the loan should 
submit all loan documents 
to the office no later than 
December 21, 1981 for ba
led cotton loans and no 
later than December 17, 
1981 for seed cotton loans. 
These dates are of great 
importance to those wish
ing to have their loans 
disbursed by December 31, 
1981. Williams stated: 
"The reason for this is due 
to the considerable amount 
of time that it takes to work 
up these loans.

Other important dates 
include November 15, 1981 
which was the final day for 
planting wheat in the 
County. Farmers unable to 
plant wheat due to a na
tural disaster should come 
by the ASCS office and file 
for a prevented planting 
application. This applica
tion will be used for history 
credit only, no payments 
will be made.

Wool producers must 
submit sales invoices and 
file and application no later 
than January 29, 1982 in

order to be eligible for 
incentive payments on 
wool and unshorn lambs.

A reminder is issued to 
farmers to vote for the 
committee men of your 
choice. Ballots should be 
signed and mailed by Dec- 
Aibtrr 7, 1981.

A low yeild application 
should be filed within 15 
days of completing harvest 
of the crop in question, if it 
was affected by a natural 
disaster.

The ASCS office will be 
closed December 25, 1981 
and January 1, 1982 in 
observance of national hol
idays.

active in the Muleshoe 
FFA and was selling fruit 
and sausage as an Ag 
project. The pig is also an 
Ag project; Pat is her 
brother.

She was, as far as can be 
told, clad in jeans, a red 
flannel shirt, denim jacket 
and brown tennis shoes. 
Jamie is 5’3” tall. She also 
had $15.00 in pennies that 
is gone from her room. She 
took no clothes except what 
she wore.

Jim and Lena LeFebre, 
Jamie’s parents, have been 
completely devastated by 
the disappearance of their 
15 year old daughter. Lena 
LeFebre described her 
daughter as "quiet, shy 
sort of girl” Jamie was not 
allowed to date and had no 
special boyfriend that 
known of.

Jim LeFebre, Jamie’s fa
ther, with a strong hold on 
his emotions, said Friday, 
that he could not imagines 
her being venturesome e- 
nough to hitch-hike. The 
past six nights and days 
pure agony have begun t: 
show on the couple. They 
are beginning to fear for
Play-

School officials in Mul 
shoe have described th 
girl as studious, quiet- 
good student. Classmat 
have been questioned fo^ 
possible leads as to h 
Cont. Page 6, Col. 1

Lions Club Selects 
New Sweetheart

Soil Testing Important 
To Area Farm Producers

Getting your soil tested 
has always been important, 
but now this proven prac
tice is more important than 
ever, emphasizes Spencer 
Tanksley, county agent 
with the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service, Texas 
A&M University System.

Fertilizer is getting more 
and more expensive, so it’s 
crucial for producers to get

Area Youth On 
Winning Team

The Lubbock Christian 
College crops judging team 
has finished 12th in two 
National Intercollegiate 
Crops Judging Contests at 
Kansas City and Chicago 
within a four day span 
recently.

The LCC group, the only 
non land-grant university 
among the 14 competitors 
at each stopover, beat Tex
as A&M’s team at Chicago 

♦h<

the most from their fertili
zer dollar. Getting a profit
able return from fertilizer 
depends on the supply of 
available nutrients already 
in the soil. A soil test can 
provide an estimate of the 
supply.

A soil test will determine 
which nutrients are defi
cient in the soil for a 
particular crop so that a 
producer can fertilize to 
supplement the soil sup
ply, points out Tanksley. 
It's not profitable to supply 
nutrients already available 
in the soil in sufficient 
quantities for a particular 
crop or to supply added 
nutrients that the crop 
does not need or cannot 
use.

Tanksley emphasizes 
that now is an excellent 
time to take soil samples 
since soil test results can 
be obtained more quickly 
this time of year due to a 
smaller volume than in the

Marleea Cox was named 
the new Muleshoe Lions 
Club Sweetheart during 
the regular Wednesday 
noon meeting this past 
week. She succeeds Jan 
Whitt, who served as 
Sweetheart this past year.

Marleea is the 16 year 
old daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Reagan Cox. She is a 
Junior at Muleshoe High 
School and is a member of 
FCA (Fellowship of Christ
ian Athletes) and FT A 
(Future Teachers of Amer
ica). She is also active is 
HECE, serving as Chaplain

and is employed at P 
nor’s White’s Auto store.

Marleea's hobbies i 
elude playing the piano, 
reading and sewing.
Lions are proud to ha 
Marleea as their n 
Sweetheart and look f~ 
ward to working with 
this next year.

Lion members also vot 
to name Jan Whitt 
Honorary Sweetheart, 
are very proud and fortu 
ate for Jan to have 
our Sweetheart this 
year and we wish her 
in everything she does.
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Volunteerism~  A Part Of America
Editor’s note: This is the 

first of a four-part series on 
volunteerism.

Volunteerism is rooted in 
the history of America; it 
was the cornerstone of the 
American Revolution. To
day, it remains a strong 
force for social progress in 
this country.

While official reports 
show some 37 million vol
unteers each year in or
ganized agencies in the 
United States, the figure 
probably comes closer to 
68 million since many peo
ple volunteer on a spon
taneous, ad hoc (certain 
situation) basis.

A major user of volun
teers is the Cooperative 
Extension Service at the 
federal and state levels 
which is responsible for 
conducting informal ed-

Three Way
By NeWS 

Mrs. H.W. Garvin

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Tyson was in Amherst 
Tuesday night for the Sen
ior Citizens Thanksgiving 
dinner.

aaeae

The Jim Green family 
from Shallowater, the 
Mark Corkery family from 
Levelland and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jonny Furgeson sp
ent Thanksgiving with 
their parents, the Jack 
Furgesons.

**•*•
Mrs. Bulah Toombs sp

ent Thanksgiving in Spear
man with her grandson and 
family, the Greg Vinsons, 

aeeea

Mrs. H.W. Garvin spent 
Thanksgiving in Lubbock 
with her daughter, the 
James Gillentine family, 

eeaee

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Tyson spent Thanksgiving 
in Lubbock with their dau
ghter, the Tommy Dur- 
hams.

The Three Way basket
ball teams played Farwell 
on their home court Tues
day night with Three Way 
girls losing their games 
and Three Way boys win
ning.

eeaee

Bryan, Kristi and Mel
issa Green from Shallowa
ter spent the weekend with 
their grandparents, the 
Jack Furgesons.

eeeee

Those spending the Th
anksgiving holidays in the 
S.C. Longs home were Mr. 
and Mrs. Aubry Travathan 
family from Tulsa, Okla., 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Trava
than family from Canyon, 
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Tra
vathan family from Ama
rillo and Mrs. Junior Ely 
from Mendin, La. 

eeeee

Buck Tyson and Sandy 
Davis from Plano and Mrs. 
Tommy Durham from Lub
bock spent the weekend 
with the George Tysons, 

eeeee

Mrs. J.T. Lemons from 
Roswell, N.M. spent the 
weekend with her daughter 
the Bobby Kindle family, 

eeeee

Mrs. Lamar Pollard and 
boys from Whiterrell spent 
Thursday with her parents, 
the Rayford Mastens. The 
boys stayed with their 
grandparents during the 
weekend.
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ucational programs in ag
riculture, home economics 
and community and youth 
development, points out 
C.R. Salmon, 4-H and you
th specialist with the Texas 
Agricultural Extension Ser
vice, Texas A&M Univer
sity System. Volunteers 
work hand-in-hand with 
county Extension agents in 
conducting these educa
tional programs.

In Texas this year, some 
63,000 volunteers have 
been involved in Extension 
activities, including 22,000 
in 4-H nrnorams. These

4-H volunteers spend an 
average of 15 to 25 days a 
year supporting various ed
ucational programs and ac
tivities geared to youth 
aged 9 to 19, notes Sal
mon.

At the national level to
tal contributions of 4-H 
volunteers approach $200 
million a year, more than 
double the current annual 
investment of public and 
private sector funds.

Volunteers also are ra
pidly becoming an impor
tant part of this nation’s

schools, adds Salmon. It’s 
not longer unusual to find 
parents and other adults in 
the classroom, assisting 
the teacher through a vol
unteer program.

So, volunteerism has be
come important in public 
education, social services 
and community develop
ment. And its growth is 
due to a large pool of 
healthy, retired persons; 
more emphasis on social 
welfare services; and fed
eral legislation favoring the 
growth and development of 
volunteer service agencies.

INTS FOR HO
In a few hour«, you can, 

inatall a beautiful no-wax 
•eamless vinyl floor with 
good-looking results and at 
great savings. Even if you 
have never installed a floor 
before, you can have a dur
able, attractive new floor in 
an afternoon. Plus the satis
faction of knowing you did 
it yourself.

How To Install a Vinyl Floor

Make vertical cuts at the 
corners so flooring will lie 
flat,____________________

the floor.
Make sure your present 

flooring surface is clean, dry 
and smooth.
Step 2: Measure and cut the
floor:

Unroll the flooring in a 
larger room or in a clean 
basement, driveway or 
garage, and cut to the di
mensions of your floor plan. 
Add about three inches on 
all sides for easy trimming 
later on.

the walls.
Step 4: Trimming the floor 

Now, using a metal 
straight edge or yardstick, 
cut the flooring along the 
walls, leaving about 1/4 inch 
between the edge of the 
flooring and the wall for 
normal expansion and con
traction of the subfloor.

In sta lling  a seamless 
vinyl floor yourself can 
be easy and economical.

Advance Preparations:
Before buying your floor, 

make a simple diagram of 
your room to determine 
exactly how much flooring 
you need to complete the 
job. Twelve foot wide rolls 
such as those from Manning- 
ton, for example, will allow 
seamless installations in 
most rooms.
Step 1: Prepare the room:

Clear the room of all 
furniture and movable ap
pliances.

Carefully remove and save 
moldings, cove base anc* 
other trim along the edge of

U s i n g  a 
adga, cut 
ing along

s t r a i g h t  
the floor- 
the walls.

Now roll it up along the 
longest side, pattern side in, 
and transfer it to the room 
for installation.
Step 3: Positioning the floor

Fit the flooring along the 
longest straight wall, allow
ing it to curve up the wall.

Make vertical cuts into the 
flooring so it will lie flat in 
the corners.

Use a two by four and 
press the flooring into the 
wall/floor juncture all along

Replace m olding and 
t r i m  b y  n a i l i n g  
t hem to the wall.

Around door casings and 
thresholds trim a bit more 
carefully. Make a series of 
vertical cuts like those you 
made at the comers to fit 
the flooring into the wall/ 
floor juncture. DON'T leave 
1/4 inch space as you did 
along the walls, but fit the 
flooring snugly against the 
casing.
Step 5: Finishing Touches

Replace molding and trim 
by nailing them to the wall 
and not to the floor. Allow 
a bit of clearance above the 
flooring, about 1/8 inch for 
normal expansion and con
traction. That’s all there is 
to it.

M annington  Resilient 
floors are quite easy to care 
for. For more tips on how 
to install seamless vinyl 
floors, write to Mannington 
Mills, Inc. DIY DEPT. PO 
Box 30, Salem, NJ 08079.

S IN G E R

Glad Tidings From 
SINGER!

Model 1411
U nive rsa l' pressure system  tor 
sew ing sheer or heavy seam ed 
fabrics without ad|ustments 
Convenient push-button 
bobbin winding which w inds 
thread directly into the bobbin 
from the needle

SAVE 70°°

1411

C/)

CO

Model 8 3 4
The tree-arm Sty list' model 
has assorted budt-ln stitch 
patterns for every type of 
sewing, including stretch 
stitching and btmdhemmmg 

stechmg that mafcee for 
easy, versatile sew ing

SAVE 70°°

Model 4110
Versatile, tree-arm  Model 6110 
with twelve built-in Fa sh io n ' 
and F la * i-Stitch* patterns 
BuHt-m button holer m akes 
buttonholes in four easy steps

SAVE 60°*

• v - f c i - S '
1 r

CO

Each of these advertised items is 
required to be readily available for sale 
at or below advertised price in each

store, except as specifically noted in 
this ad. We reserve the right to limit 
quantities. None sold to dealers.

Prices Effective Thurs. December 3 Thru Wednesday December 9

Whole

Fryers
Country Pride U.S.D.A. Grade A

Lb.4 9 ° J L .

u n i T E i / r n n t s i  
WHITE BATtmOOM

DELSEY
TISSUE

79*4 8011 
PRO.

Gold Medal

Flour
5 lb. Bag

e»*><
he* v i

r

Washington

Apples
Red or Golden Delicious

Lb. 5 9 *
Kraft

•JJl

Kleenex
Miracle
Whip

200 ct. 9 9 * 32

Crisco

S h o r t e n in g

_ 99
i  3-Lb. Can

Super Moist, Asst. Flavors

^  Cake Mix
18V2-0Z. 7 8 °

B a n a n a s
Golden Ripe

Folgers

Regular, Electric Perk, Drip^

Lb. 29 * 1-lb. can

PIPER

HI-DRI
TOWELS

G r a p e f r u i t
Texas sweet

i>>
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Library
News

By Anne Camp

Storyhour was held at 
the Muleshoe Area Public 
Library Wednesday morn
ing with about 32 children 
attending. This was a 
“ Christmas” special pro
gram and the members of 
Epsilon Delta Chapter of 
ESA helped with treats for 
the children, and Maggann 
Rennets brought the Ch
ristmas Story. We really 
appreicate their help. The 
Good-Morning song was 
sung, and Pledge of Alle
giance given, then Anne 
Camp led the children in 
“ Old Jack Frost” an action 
ryme, and showed two 
films...The Walt Disney 
version of “ The Ant and 
the Grasshopper” , and 
“ Silver Spurs, Santa’s Sm
allest E lf’. Happy Birth
day was sung for Kourtnee 
Magby, the only one ha-

Latest
Arrivals

Leslee Schott Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Scott 

Brown of Lazbuddie are 
the proud parents of a 
daughter born at 11 p.m. 
November 30 in High 
Plains Baptist Hospital in 
Amarillo.

The young lady weighed 
seven pounds and 13 oun
ces and has been named 
Leslee Scott. She has a 
brother, Heath, two years 
of age.

Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. John McFarland 
of Farwell, Mr. and Mrs. 
Jack Little of Muleshoe 
and the late Bill Brown of 
Lazbuddie.

Great grandparents are 
Mrs. W.W. Scott of Ama
rillo, Fern Christian of 
Farwell and Mr. and Mrs. 
M.L. McFarland of Bur
nett.

Juan Manuel Vidana
Mr. and Mrs. Juan 0 . 

Vidana of Bovina are the 
proud parents of a son 
bom at 6:53 a.m. Novem
ber 30 in West Plains 
Medical Center.

The young man weighed 
10 pounds and two ounces 
and has been named Juan 
Manuel. The couple have 
three other children, Fa- 
bain, Lucia and Javier.

Grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Juan Vidana and 
Mrs. Candelaria Salas, all 
of Mexico.

ving a birthday in Decem
ber. At the close of the 
program, the children got 
to tell Maggan what they 
wanted for Christmas.

The Hobby Club will 
have gift ideas and many 
hand-made articles in the 
display case all the month 
of December. The public is 
invited to visit the Library 
and see their crafts. There 
are many Christmas books 
and magazines too that will 
help you with Holiday 
planning of meals, gifts or 
entertaining.

The Migrant Center 
brought 21 children to see 
Christmas films at the Li
brary Thursday.

In the Fall meeting of 
the Friends of the Library 
the following officers were 
elected: Becky Miller, Pre
sident; Sudie Foster, Vice 
President; Pam Zwuickery, 
Secretary; and Sharon 
Grant, Treasurer. Discuss
ion of projects for 1981-82 
were held, and the Trea
surer’s report given. Al
though no formal campaign 
is planned, the public is 
asked to make donations 
for the movie projector, 
already purchased, and to 
join the Friends of the 
Library to help on future 
projects. The resignation of 
Mildred Davis as Memorial 
chairman was accepted, 
and Mrs. Louise Agee was 
elected to take her place. 
Mildred Davis' service of 
about three years has been 
truly appreciated. She has 
done an excellent job.

RECIPE
By Sank Asm  SktrMu

Fruit is plentiful around 
the holidays. Plan to serve 
some with your holiday 
meals.

Holiday Peart

dash ground carda
mom

Vi c honey
I'/i c cranberry juice
1/8 t red food color 

6 Anjou pears 
6 whole cloves 
1 small cinnamon stick

In medium saucepan, mix 
cardamom with honey; stir in 
cranberry juice and food 
color, simmer 10 minutes. 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees 
and peel pears, leaving 
stems intact, (cut thin slice 
from bottoms so pears will 
stand upright when served.) 
Place pears on sides in 
2Vi-quart casserole; add 
cloves and cinnamon; pour 
cranberry sauce over pears. 
Cover and bake 45 minutes 
or until tender, basting and 
turning every 15 minutes. 
Remove from oven; cool; 
refrigerate, turning pears oc
casionally, until well chilled.

When serving, arrange 
pears upright in serving 
dish; remove cloves and cin
namon from syrup and pour 
some over pears. Or serve 
pears in individual dishes. 
Makes 6 servings.

U.N. DEMAND
UNITED NATIONS -  By 

the largest vote so far, the 
United Nations recently 
demanded for the third time 
that Soviet troops be with
drawn from Afghanistan.

272 -4587 Tradewinds Plaza

C E N T E R  'T

Diet facts & fallacies
These nutritional tips 
brought to  you by 

DIET CENTER

The holiday season is 
that time of year when 
people seem to lose 
control as far as food is 
concerned. You may 
not even be aware of 
how much or what 
types of foods you are 
ea tin g . Everything 
looks so tasty, and you 
see no harm in trying a 
little bit of everything. 
Unfortunately, those 
little bites soon add up 
to a large quantity of 
food, and the “stuffed 
feeling” that comes 
from overeating.

R e c e n t m e d ic a l 
stud ies show that 
overeating not only 
makes you fat, but also 
shortens your life span. 
Overeating increases

digestive system. Just 
as a truck carrying a 
heavy load must slow 
down, your body's 
metabolism will also 
slow down with over
eating.

This holiday season, 
use a small salad plate 
to limit your sampling 
Don’t allow yourself 
second helpings Your 
Diet Center Counselor 
has many other sugges 
tions like these to make 
this your happiest and 
h e a lth ie s t ho lidays

MENS DRESS 

SHIRTS..
New Shipment

MENS FLANNEL 

SHIRTS

2  $
for *

OPEN LATE
P.M.

MONDAY - SATURDAY

$ 1 2 8 8Lodies

FASHION BLOUSES
Ladies & Juniors

. SWEATERS 'O off
i '

it!

J

1)

Fashion Colors

LEVI BEND0VER 

PANTS $ -j 6 8 8

Basic Colors

N»

Mid Length

MENS VELOUR ROBES
Reg. To *14.99

i  *

/

t-r-j/j

A

MENS 

THERMAL 

TOPS 

and

BOTTOMS
ea.

/ \ *

One Rack

LADIES WINTER 

ROBES

$ 1 4 8 8

3 Full Racks

LADIES SLEEPWEAR 

2 0 %  Off '
• >.-» . •' t» * . .1

•Texsheen
#  Lorraine

•  Others

n _ ̂

•/*

* ’f

 ̂ ^ i

: V

S.P. DUDS UTILITY 

JACKET
Reg. *14.99

Girls FASHION 
SWEATERS 
2 0 %  Off

Wrangler and Levi

CORDUROY PANTS

S  *12“
Printed Flannel

SLEEPWEAR
$ ,  88 2 for M3.

NYLON GOWNS $ 5
Brushed Nylon

* ROBES M O .
Boys & Girls

WINTER COATS, VESTS 

and OUTERWEAR

3 0 %  off

WRANGLER JEANS

Sizes 1-7.....*8 88

Sizes 8-14...* 1 0 88
$1088

PRINTED BLANKETS

Rr  * 6 8 8  F2o r * 1 3 .

CHALLENGER BLANKETS

3 F o r  * 1 5 .

ANC0 ELECTRIC 
BLANKETS

Twin.................. *2688
Full Single...........*2988
Full Dual.............*3788
Queen................*4488
K ing..................*6488

j r

/ \
\

FALL FABRIC CLEARANCE!

.  • Velour (Bolted)

* j ^ yd *$ue(k Knit
•Assort. Prints

•Gauze Knits 

•Gabardines 

•Open Weaves

•Washable Woolens 

•Better Suedes 

•Better Velours
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Wilson Appliance

ows more about mi 
cooking than Litton

Try to beat thes^  
microwave prices!

LITTON’S  SA LE  O F TH E ELECTRO  
YEAR PR ICE  O NLY CO NTROL

Model 1041
• Electronic touch control 

100% eolld state
• 1.3cu. It. oven capacity
• Meal-ln-one performance
• Automatic temperature 

control

Model 425
• Variable power control
• 36 minute dial timer
• 1.2 cu.»t. oven capablty

The Litton-Aire
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Turner Home

Wagnon Home
Tonya Fisher 
Honored With 
Pizza Dinner

Tanya Fisher, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Fisher, was honored Sat
urday with a pizza dinner 
and skating in observance 
of her ninth birthday.

The group had pizza at 
the Pizza Hut in Littlefield 
when the honoree and her 
guests were also served 
cokes, ice cream and a 
miss piggy cake following 
the pizza. Miss Piggy de

cor was carried out with 
plates and napkins decora
ted with the popular chara
cter. *

Following the meal, the 
group were treated to ska
ting at the Skate Machine 
in Lubbock.

Attending were Nicole 
Maxfield, Gayla Rasco, 
Tammy Knoll, Kaylynn 
Welch, Amber Donnell, 
the honorees brother, Sha
nnon, and also Kris Kelp.

Assisting Mrs. Fisher 
were Josephine Fisher, gr
andmother of the honoree 
and her aunt, Missy Fish
er.

If  ;/■ |

.*■ , ,v < TSKIhkSS

Green Home

Cage Home

Ttoubfe ‘-Ring Ce/temony

-̂Unites Stone, ^WasfeeuJ
Goldialu Goucher Stone 

became the bride of Lee 
Haskew in a double-ring 
ceremony Saturday after
noon, December 5, in the 
home of Rev. Lois Harris, 
Albuquerque, New Mex

ico.
Parents of the bride are 

Mr. and Mrs. S.E. Gouch
er of Muleshoe. The bride
groom is the son of Mr. 
and Mrs. W.N. Haskew, 
Albuquerque, New Mex
ico.

Sharalynn Stone, daugh
ter of the bride, was the 
maid of honor.

Jim Haskew was his 
brother’s best man.

After a wedding trip to 
Mexico the couple will be 
at home in Albuquerque. 
Mrs. _ Haskew is employed
at the Albuquerque, V.A. 
Medical Center as Chief 
Dietician of the Nutrition,
Therapy, Education & Re
search Section, Dietitic 
Service. Haskew is an 
automotive consultant for 
McDonald’s Medi-Car.

Mrs. Haskew graduated 
from Muleshoe High Sc
hool in 1961.

Watch The Muleshoe 
Christmas Parade

CliMstmas 94ome rTou/t 
0 o Sunday

Gunstream Home

WOTS
Weekly Meeting

W.O.T.S. (Women Of 
Tolk Station) met for their 
covered dish luncheon at 
Tri-County Community Ro
om on Dec. 3, with Faye 
Wellborn and Marv Smith 
as the hostesses. A bud 
vase and birthday card was 
presented to Linda Coglia- 
ndro in honor of her birth
day. Plans are once more 
underway for a Christmas 
Basket which will be given 
to a needy family in the 
Muleshoe community.

Members present were: 
Kay Madry, Lois Martinec, 
Marv Smith, Zellma Toler, 
Faye Wellborn, Nora Flan
ary, Mildred Williams, Pa
mela Thompson, Linda 
Cogliandro, Rhonda Hugg, 
Aimee and Joseph Jones, 
Dell Aycock and Pat Cum
mins from Sudan, Edna 
Haynes and Brendon, Ka-
i—  r ‘

by.
December 10 will be the 

next meeting at Tri-County 
with Dell Aycock and Nora 
Flanary as the hostesses.

On December 17 the 
ladies will have lunch at 
the Main Place in Sudan, 
at 1 p.m.

The Xi Omicron Xi Chap
ter of Beta Sigma Phi met 
Tuesday night, December 
1 to finalize plans for their 
Christmas Home Tour.

The tour will be held on 
Sunday, December 6 from 
1:00-5:00 and all tour 
participants are asked to 
begin at the Doyce Turner 
home. Tickets are $3.50 
and may be purchased at 
the Turner home on Sun
day.

Other homes on the tour 
include those of June Wag
non, Ben Green, Tommy 
Gunstream and J.D. Cage. 
There will be signs posted 
in front of each house to 
help tour paricipants locate 
the homes.

Refreshments will be 
served at the last house, 
the J.D. Cage home and at 
5:00 the Christmas arran
gement will be drawn for 
and given away as a door 
prize.

The program for Tues
day nights meeting was 
given by Rickie and Danny 
Kelly. Kelly, who is a

Karate instructor here in 
Muleshoe, talked about 
self-defense for women 
and told members about 
his eight week course 
which will start in January.

He and Rickie then 
showed members some 
very basic moves and the 
vital target areas where a 
woman can do the most 
damage with the least a* 
mount of pressure.

Refreshments of sand
wiches, chips, dips and 
drinks were served and 
Lindy Schuster won the 
door prize, a set of brass 
candlesticks. Members 
present were Anita All
good, Pat Black, Vickie 
Black, Sandi Chitwood, 
Barbara Finney, Rhonda 
Little, Linda Marr, Marjor
ie Merritt, Lindy Schuster, 
Sherri Shipman, Gayla 
Toombs, and Judy Wil
banks.

Thanksgiving for a farm
er, doth invite God to 
bestow a second 
benefit.

-Robert Herrick.

i There W ill Come 
l A Time,
i

l Long After The
«
l Ho, Ho, Ho’s Are Over 
j He’ll Still Love His Gift 
I From
i

3 Albertson’s Shop For Men
228 Main 272-3000 2

Jf

KMCC - TV
Sunday Dec. 6, 1981 

12: 30-1:30 cst

Brought To You By:
1st Rational Bank —  Thornton Chevrolet 

Robert Green Inc, —  Muleshoe State Bank

— Wooly International Inc. — 
— St.Clairs Dept. Store —

— Farmers Co-op Elevators — 
— Wilson Appliance —

—  —  —  —  - w —  W  - V  w  •mmm m m  m  m  i    

look you do yourself.

cooVdnft

vv°ut*
» o t*  s * l .

' KV ott- T o o  
# • .0 0

Comes with its own 
vent and light.

•  Litton Exclusive Features
— Meal-In-One® Cooking 

Performance
— Time-Saver™ Controls

•  Large 1.1 cubic foot oven cavity

Come In Today & Let “Smiling

Mod* .7000

Gordon Wilson Make You A Deal!

IDihon
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Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Hawkins were honored 
with a luncheon and recep-

W :
Qeative

W6mari
BY SHERYL BORDEN

Joy Best, Extension Ho
me Economist for Roose
velt county, will demon
strate how to use liquid 
starch to decorate lots of 
items from gift items to 
furniture. Fabric can be 
attached to boards, plas
tics, metal, glass, etc. u- 
sing liquid starch from a 
bottle. Instructions will be 
available to viewers.

Another guest on the 
show will be Martha Sch- 
ueler from “ Martha’s Can
dy" in Friona, Texas. Mrs. 
Schueler will demonstrate 
chocolate-filled candies to 
make any time of the year, 
but ones that are especially 
popular around the holiday 
season. An informative 
pamphlet will also be ava
ilable upon request.

"The Creative Woman” 
is seen on Channel 3 at 
12:30 p.m. on Tuesdays 
and at 2:00 p.m. on Satur
days. The show is produ
ced and hosted by Sheryl 
Borden. Viewers outside 
Portales can request copies 
of printed materials by 
calling on KENW-TV’S 
toll-free telephone num
bers. These are New Mex
ico: 1-800-432-2361 and 
Texas: 1-800-545-2359. Po
rtales and Roosevelt Coun
ty viewers are asked to call 
562-2112. All callers should 
call during the week be
tween 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 
p.m.

tion Saturday, November 
28 in the Pleasant Valley 
Community Center in ob
servance of their 60th wed
ding anniversary.

Hostesses for the ocas- 
sion were their children 
Delbert Hawkins of Dallas, 
Laroy Hawkins of Lubbock, 
Wesley Eugene and Rich
ard Hawkins of Muleshoe, 
Mrs. Alfard (Alta) Gates of 
Phoenix, Arizona, Mrs. 
Don (Alene) Tindal of He
reford, Melva Hawkins of 
Lubbock and Mrs. Weldon 
(Alma) Drim of Muleshoe. 
All of the children were 
present with the exception 
of Delbert who was unable 
to attend.

The serving table was 
covered with a blue satin 
cloth and accented with a 
blue and beige silk flower 
arrangement. A white cake 
decorated in blue comple
ted the table decor.

Granddaughters of the 
couple, Cheryl Carr and 
Brenda Cromwell, served 
at the serving table and 
another granddaughter, 
Amy Tindal registered the 
guests. Approximately 60 
friends and relatives sign
ed the register.

Hawkins and the former 
Julia Mae Smith were mar
ried November 25, 1921 in 
Childress and moved to the 
Muleshoe area in 1930, 
where he is encased in 
farming.

Mr. and Mrs. Hawkins 
are members of the As
sembly of God Church.

A memory book was on 
hand, displaying pictures 
of reunions through the 
years.

•  •  •  •
The man who plans to 

do something “ one of 
these days" might as well 
put his mind on another 
proposition.

7  ^  ’ ■ £**

MR. AND MRS. FRANK HAWKINS

Q it 'M  Skouo&i ^ o n o f t s

o M i s s  Q ia m  Qaiidm
Miss Diana Gardner, br- tlefield, classmate of the

ide-elect of Mark Allen 
Boyd, was honored with a 
bridal shower Saturday, 
November 21, in the home 
of Mrs. James Withrow.

The serving table was 
covered with a lace edged 
white linen cloth accented 
with a blue and white silk 
floral arrangement. Blue 
napkins complimented the 
table. Miss Gardner was 
presented a blue silk cor
sage.

Blue fruit punch, nuts, 
mints and homemade cook
ies were served from cry
stal appointments and 
coffee from silver and ch
ina appointments.

Special guests included 
the mother of the honoree, 
Mrs'. Frances Gardner and 
Mrs. Howard Boyd of Fort 
Sumner, N.M., mother of 
the prospective groom; the 
groom’s sister, Mrs. Den
nis Luce of Floyd, N.M.; 
and Mrs. Andy Bowery of 
Portales, N.M., sister of 
the bride.

The hostesses gift was a 
vacuum cleaner, which was 
on display with the other 
gifts. Martha Drake of Lit-

honoree, assisted in recor
ding the gifts.

Hostesses for the ocas- 
sion included Mrs. Buster 
Kittrell, Mrs. Gaylon 
Burns, Mrs. Theron Hill, 
Mrs. A1 Harrison, Mrs. 
W.C. Masten, Mrs. Char
les Burnett, Mrs. Dale 
Hanna, Mrs. Billy Gore, 
Mrs. Steve Smith, Mrs. 
Dwayne Powell and Mrs. 
Harold Ingle.

Also Mrs. James Pick- 
rell, Mrs. Harold May, 
Mrs. Joe Ellison, Mrs. 
Jerry Damron, Mrs. Tru
man Johnson, Mrs. Dan 
Wood, Mrs. Hugh Gore, 
Mrs. Dotte La Grone, Mrs. 
Pearl Opsal, and Mrs. Opal 
Pennington.

Out of town guests in
cluded Mr. and Mrs. B.B. 
Gardner, Denise and Rob-' 
by of Hobbs, N.M.; Mrs. 
Kathy Frank and Teresa, 
Carol Simpson, Betty Fon
der, all of Eunice, N.M.; 
Mrs. Patsy Barnett of Wil
son; Brenda Burnett of 
Lubbock, Mrs. Eldon Ben
ton and Diana of Aberna
thy, Mrs. Billy Seales of 
Muleshoe and Martha 
Drake of Littlefield.

Robert Green, Inc.
Announces

The Association
o f

Jerry Harrison
As

Salesman

Jerry Invites 
His Many Friends & 

by Neighbors To Come
By And See All 

The Beautiful New 1982 Cars & Pickups.

Come In Today, Have A Cup Of Coffee 

& Let Jerry Make You A Good Deal!

(,Your Buick, Oldsmohile, Pontiac, GMC Dealer”

Robert Green, Inc.

Jerry Harrison

Community 0 Tianle2giUing 
Sewices $ n  Sudan

Approximately 250 per
sons, representatives of 
each local church met Sun
day, Nov. 22 at the First 
Baptist Church in Sudan 
for the annual community 
Thanksgiving services with 
each pastor participating 
The only local pastor un 
able to attend was Rev 
H.K. Thomas of the Mt 
Olive Baptist Church, al 
though several members 
were present and were in 
the choir.

The combined choir, led 
by Mike Fisher, opened 
the program with “ The 
Beauty of the Earth” .

Truman Johnson, pastor 
of the Baptist Church gave 
the welcome and introdu
ced the other pastors.

Shannon Sheridan of the 
Assembly of God brought 
a special message in song.

Rev. Donald Hunt, pas
tor of the Church of God of 
Prophecy read the scrip
ture and lead in prayer.

Following, the congrega
tion sang “ Count Your 
Blessings” .

Members of the Mt. 
Olive Baptist brought the 
next special “ Sign Me Up 
For the Lord” .

This was followed with 
another congregational hy
mn "To God Be the 
Glory” . Rev. Kerry Hurst, 
pastor of the Methodist 
Church, gave the offertory 
prayer with a prayer res
ponse by the choir.

The love offering will be 
used for the Community 
Fund which is used by 
people who are in need, 
both in Sudan and those 
who may be traveling th
rough.
Kenneth Richards, Reydon 
Stanford and Dean Rich
ards brought the next spe
cial message in song.

George Schuster, minis
ter of Sudan Church of 
Christ, brought the mess
age for the services. Rev. 
Cliff Houghton, pastor of 
Assembly of God gave the 
benediction.

Society Deadlines Set
Weddings must be in the office by Monday noon for 

the Thursday paper and by Thursday noon for the 
Sunday paper. Any wedding more than two weeks old 
must be edited and only the basic information included.

No shower picture will be taken without a 24 hour 
notice and copy must be in the office by Monday at 5 
p.m. for the Thursday paper and by Thursday at 5 p.m. 
for the Sunday paper. An honoree’s picture will be 
taken at only one shower.

All club stories for following edition of paper must be 
in the office by 10 a.m. on Tuesday and Friday 
preceding the next issue of the paper.

Gift Suggestions
New Arrivals Everyday of 

Dresses, Sweaters & Gift Items

Free
Gift Wrap 

Tradewinds Plaza 272-5611
, <*. <♦> m  •»> « •  -j*  ■** « •  •*-• -*• *

Make This Christmas 
Something Special

Beautiful solid wood 
Blades with Brass Irons

All Metal construction 
featuring brass plated 

cast metal

Dial for variable Speed control

FULL 3  Y E A R  W A R R A N T Y  !

a0oct*°
4 1

★  ★  ★  ★  -

Q u a l i t y !

This beautiful "top quality" Fan 
boasts the full compliment of features 
found only in fans selling for much 
more! We bought all we could get to 
sell at this low sale price . . .  so, we 
must limit this offer to present stock 
. . .  come early!

Roller Skate Bank
Available In: Red,

Blue &
Solid Brass

★  Texas B o a t
the Cowboy Boot is 4ft" tall. . .  

ideal as a pencil holder, vase, 
paperweight, etc.

Yellow

*00

Free Gift Wrapping

JEWELRY RACK

•495
Ornamental and practical 
... beautiful brass finish. 
Hangers for 12 different 
items. Favorite jewelry 
hangs on this pretty racl^ 
within easy reach. Stand 
it anywhere ... on a  
table,
dresser or shelf. Stands 
12" high.

West Virginia

Cake Cover & Plate

*23#0 se,
Perfect For Holidays 

& Gifts

Something Special
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Crafts...
Cont. From Page 1
cloths, and decorative tow
el sets. Ms. Cooper stated 
that she got into this line of 
activity when she had a

Girl...
Cont. From Page 1 
whereabouts-- resulting- 
nothing. Described as so
mething of a loner, Jamie’s 
classmates told authorities 
that she seemed depressed 
the last few weeks. Possi
ble leads that she might 
have gone to Washington 
of Farmington, New Mex
ico to visit relatives have 
proven futile.

Sargeant Wayne Holmes 
of the Muleshoe Police 
Department told the Jour
nal Friday, "Right now, we 
have no leads, nowhere to 
go. We are grasping at 
straws, hoping by the pub
licity to find someone, so
mewhere that has seen 
Jamie. A tip that she might 
have boarded a bus out of 
Muleshoe late Saturday, 
proved to be just another 
dead end streeet.

T.V. stations and radio 
as well as newspapers have 
been alerted to the circum
stances surrounding Jam
ie’s disappearance. Her 
parents want her to know 
that they love her very 
much and are concerned 
for her safety. The couple 
are up against a brick wall, 
with no help in sight.

A S500 reward is offered 
for any information, any
thing that might lead to 
Jamie and her where
abouts are instructed to 
immediately contact the 
authorities in Muleshoe.

Muleshoe...
Cont. From Page 1

Navy Seaman Apprentice 
Ruben J. Fabela, son of 
Irene Garcia of 202 W. 5th, 
Muleshoe, recently com
pleted four weeks of sea
man apprenticeship train
ing at the Recruit Training 
Center, San Diego.

A 1981 graduate of Mu
leshoe High School, Fabela 
joined the Navy in May 
1981.

• • • • •

The Jaycees will be 
sponsoring their annual 
Pheasant Hunt Breakfast, 
Saturday, December 12, at 
the San Francisco Cafe. 
Breakfast will be served 
from 5:00 a.m. until 7:00 
a.m. The cost of the meal 
will be $3.00 a plate. Hunt
ers will be able to purchase 
hunting license as well as 
exclusive Pheasant Hunt 
Caps at the restaurant. 
Everyone is urged to at
tend.

agri
facts
By

Bill Wooley

These days, 30,000 pieces of 
farm equipment translates 
into a lot of money. Last 
year, according to National 
Safety Council figures, 
30,000  pieces of farm 
equipment were involved in 
accidents related to tran 
sport of the equipment on 
and off the road. That's a lot 
of money and a lot of down 
time. Tne council stresses: 
Now is an especially good 
time to review a few basic 
s a f e t y  p r a c t ic e s  for  
machinery transport. First, 
be aware of width and height 
of equipment when tran
sporting. Lower and lock tall 
equipment into transport 
position. Watch low wires, 
o v erp a sses  and other  
overhead obstructions. 
Always carry loads as low as 
possible for stability, either 
on or off the road. Know and 
use safety warnings to alert 
other motorists, including 
use of slow moving vehicle 
signs. Be slert for holes and 
bumps in the road and never 
allow anyone to hitch a ride 
on towea equipment.

Wooley

International, Inc.

tremendous hospital bill 
and needed a way to earn 
extra money. Which she 
did by selling her home
made wares.

Another specialty item 
we noticed in passing was 
custom made children’s 
furniture made by some 
Littlefield residents.

Horseshoe and turquoise 
art is a specialty for John 
Meadows of Santa Fe. Me
adows explained his proce

dure: First, 1 take an or
dinary horseshoe, soak it 
in acid to remove particles 
and then begins a long 
process of polishing until 
one can see themselves in 
the finished product. He 
the proceeds to enlay tur
quoise stones into the belt 
buckles or desk sets, com
ing up with a very attract
ive customized item.

A Lazbuddie man, Ron
ald Elliott, does metal scul
pture of a sort. In that he 
takes copper sheets, cuts 
out the pattern he desires 
and then fashions it into a 
beautiful wall decoration 
for the home.

All in all, the trip to the 
coliseum was very much 
worth the time. Rows upon 
rows of hand-made articles 
could be seen in every 
direction. The Extension 
Club has every reason to 
be proud of this show, as it 
seemed to be a tremendous 
success.

Local Farm Dealer Sponsors 
National Finals Rodeo

National Finals Rodeo

KENW-TV To Air 
Championship Games

Teen...
Com. From Page 1
John Esslinger, a senior 

from Vincetown, N.J., was 
16th high overall indivi
dual.

Other team members for 
coach Kirt Martin’s team 
were sophomores James 
Simpson of Goodland and 
Brent Mason of Post.

"W e’re extremely proud 
of this team,” Martin em
phasized. “ Competing this 
well against schools so 
much larger who have 
been involved in this type 
contest for so many years 
is excellent. I believe it 
shows our young program 
will be among the nation’s 
best in a few years.”

KENW-TV will carry live 
broadcasts of the Class 
AAAA and Class AAA sta
te championship football 
games this Saturday, Dec
ember 5.

Coverage of the Class 
AAAA game between Clo
vis and Hobbs, played in 
Clovis, will begin at 7:30 
p.m. Saturday night. The 
game will be rebroadcast 
at 10:30 a.m. Sunday mor
ning.

Channel 3 will begin 
coverage of the game be
tween Portales and Silver 
City, played in Portales, at 
2 p.m. Saturday afternoon. 
This game will be replayed 
on KENW Sunday morning 
at 8 a.m.

KENW’s broadcast team 
Phil Scott, Jimm Seaney 
and Jack Scott, will cover 
the play-by-play action of 
both games.

KENW-TV, the public 
television station for east
ern New Mexico, contract
ed with the New Mexico 
Activities Association to 
broadcast these games.

The live coverage of the 
championship games and 
the replays are a public 
service of KENW tele
vision.

Testing...
Cont. From Page 1 
they can order the fertilizer 
they need for the coming 
season.

So, to plan the best 
fertilizer program, get your 
soil tested now, suggests 
Tanksley.
ONE MINUTE SPORTS QUIZ
1. Who was the NL base
ball’s Most Valuable Player?
2. Julius Erving plays pro 
basketball for what team?
3. Who won the 1981 
W inston Cup points 
championship in auto racing?
4. Joe Ferguson q u arte r
backs for what pro football 
team?
5. What was the first year 
Jack Nicklaus was PGA's 
leading money winner?
Answer* To Sport Quiz
1. Mike Schmidt.
2. Philadelphia 76ers.
3. Darrell Waltrip just ahead 
of Bobby Allison.
4. Buffalo Bills.
5. 1964.

Barry & Young Equip
ment Co., Muleshoe, will 
join Hesston Corporation 
and over 1,000 other parti
cipating Hesston Farm 
Equipment dealers across 
North Amercia in spon
soring a special telecast of 
the 1981 National Finals 
Rodeo from Oklahoma City

The program will appear 
locally on KFDA-TV (10), 
Amarillo, December 16 at 8 
p.m.; and KCBD-TV, (11), 
Lubbock, December 17 at 7 
p.m.

Billed as N.F.R. TELE
CAST VIII, this makes the 
eighth consecutive year 
that the Hesston Corpor
ation has televised the Na
tional Finals Rodeo. The 
N.F.R. is recognized as the 
“ World Series” or “ Super 
Bowl” of professional ro
deo and climaxes nearly 
600 Professional Rodeo 
Cowboys Association (P. 
R.C.A.) sanctioned rodeos 
held throughout the coun-

FFA..
Cont. From Page 1 
ringlake-Earth, Three Wav 
and Whiteface. This is the 
fourth year that SPC has 
hosted the Littlefield FFA 
district banquet.

District and state FFA 
awards, Lone Star Farmer, 
SPC scholarships to the 
outstanding senior FFA 
members in each district, 
and winners of sweetheart 
and talent competition will 
be announced during the 
banquets.

Kelli Overman, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Berle 
Overman will represent the 
Muleshoe FFA Chapter in 
the Sweetheart competi
tion. Several other Mule
shoe FFA officers and 
members will be attending.

Plans on the SPC cam
pus are being coordinated 
by James Carroll, chair
man of SPC’s department 
of agriculture, applied 
health and technology.

What’S an
average day worth?

On an average day you probably get out of bed, adjust the thermostat, make a 
pot of coffee, cook breakfast. . .  perhaps use the dishwasher.

Later, maybe you do a load of laundry and listen to the radio. Then you cook 
dinner and put the leftovers in the refrigerator. You may turn on the television or 
settle down in yuur favorite chair next to a lamp to read.

For all of you, all of this and more adds up to one day . . .  just 1 /30th of your 
average monthly electric bill.

Knowing what electricity is worth is worth knowing.

S O U T H W E S T E R N  P U B L IC  S E R V IC E  C O M P A N Y

try during 1981.
To qualify for the Na

tional Finals, entrants 
must rank among the top 
15 money winners in their 
respective event(s) for the 
year. The cowboys that 
come out on top during the 
National Finals then win 
the coveted World Champ
ion title in their event. The 
telecast will carry the six 
standard pro rodeo events: 
bareback bronc riding,

Death...
Cont. From Page 1

Not until sometime Wed
nesday, after the report of 
Stark’s death, did the 
Lamb County Sheriffs off
ice receive word of the 
burned vehicle. Lamb Co
unty Sheriff McNeese was 
at a loss to explain the 
reason for the delay in 
reporting.

Sheriff Henderson stated 
that he “just figured it was 
somebody’s vehicle that 
caught on fire and they had 
abandoned it.”  Nothing 
more was done until the 
report came out on Stark’s 
murder, Wednesday. At 
that time, Bailey County 
sheriffs department noti
fied authorities of the re
covery of the deceased’s 
vehicle.

The question still re
mains: Who took Stark’s 
wallet and pickup? Was 
the pickup set on fire or 
did it just catch on fire? 
What part did an empty 
gas can play that was 
found in the back of the 
burned pickup? Might 
Stark have been found be
fore death overtook him if 
the license check on the 
pickup had been reported 
to Lamb County author
ities?

steer wrestling, team ro
ping, saddle bronc riding, 
calf roping and bull riding. 
Girls’ barrel racing will 
also be featured.

The telecast will feature

SPAG Directors 
To Meet

The Board of Directors 
of the South Plains Associ
ation of Governments will 
meet at 2:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, December 8, 
1981 at the Lubbock Mem
orial Civic Center.

The agenda for the 
Board of Director’s meet
ing includes the consider
ation of acceptance of the 
November 10, 1981 meet
ing of the Board of Direct
ors; acceptance of the 
SPAG financial report for 
the month of October, 1981 
and consideration of accep
tance of the report of 
CETA program operations 
for the month of October, 
1981. Authorizing nutrition 
contracts for the first three 
quarters of 1982 will be 
considered as will approval 
of bylaws to govern opera
tion of the Regional Alco
hol Abuse Advisory Com
mittee. The Board will also 
consider approval of am
endment to bylaws govern
ing the Advisory Council 
on Aging; consider recom- 

« mended priorties for the 
National Association of 
Regional Councils for 1982 
and consider adoption of a 
resolution supporting rural 
development planning by 
SPAG as a continuing pro
gram. The Board will also 
recommend renomination 
of Henry Rieff to the Rural 
Development policy com
mittee of the National As
sociation of Regional 
Councils.

a 30-minute "Countdown 
to Glory,” highlighting the 
top action from the nine 
performances of the 1981 
N.F.R. that lead up to the 
Final Championship Per
formance. This “ Count
down” will be immediately 
followed by 90 minutes of 
all the action of the tenth 
and Final Championship 
Performance. This 90-min
ute segment is exclusively 
sponsored by Hesston Cor
poration and participating 
Hesston Farm Equipment 
dealers. World champion
ships will be decided du
ring this performance, in
cluding the 1981 All- 
Around World Champion 
Cowboy.

Commentary during the 
"Countdown to Glory” will 
be provided by Country/ 
western artist. Red Stea
gall, and veteran rodeo 
announcer, Hadley Barrett. 
Commentary of the Final 
Championship Performan
ce will be provided by Bob 
Tallman, the voice of Pro 
Rodeo, plus six-time World 
Champion, Larry Mahan, 
and television game show 
host, Bob Eubanks. Form
er rodeo queen, Shelly 
Burmeister will provide 
additional assistance on 
the girls’ barrel racing.

Commercial announce
ments during the telecast 
will feature the Prime Line 
of farm equipment avail
able from Hesston Corp
oration. As an added fea
ture, Hesston will air its 
annual “ Salute to Agricul
ture,” a public service 
message written by a 
member of the national 
Future Farmers of America 
organization.
ECONOMIC DIFFICULTIES 

MOSCOW •• Production 
fell short of goals this year in 
agriculture, coal, - iron and 
steel, the Soviet Union’s 
chief economic planner re
ported recently. He indicated 
the nation would aim for the 
low end of its overall targets 
in the current five-year plan, 
which ends in 1985.

Q L \ | £ V £ 9  Repeat Of 

i \  % r  Sell-Out!
Going lo Grandm a's is always a special treat for little ones ... 

and now they'll enjoy it even more with their own overnight case!
It's sturdily molded with a contour handle and easy-to-open snap 
lock that's made for little hands. It m easures 9Vt x 13” x 5W , so 
it holds everything they'll need for a night or weekend. Choose 
from Red for girts, or Blue for boys.

• t3 '
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H A R D W A R E  S T O R E S

Your focal independently'owned True Value Hardware 
Store has national chain-buying power.

MTOVAC

h&A Your | 1  | | V  
■ B l  Choice g  g

BATTERIES FOR 
ALL YOUR NEEDS
Stock up now on powerful 
alkaline batts. at value prices. 
2-Pack "C "  Cells. 814-2 
2-Pack "AA" Cells. 815-2 
2-Pack "D” Cells. 813-2 
9V Cell. A1604-1

HOME &  HOBBY 
TOOL SET®LEATHER GRIP 

SPO R T SM A N 'S  AXE
Incl. long nose and 7-in. 
curved jaw locking pliers 
with quick clamp and quick 
release action. Built-in wire 
cutters on both pliers. 213H

One-piece solid steel head and handle 
construction, with laminated leather grip. 
Includes free axe sheath. E24A

Master
MECHANIC

J h u tV a O M

RADIANT
HEATER

DRAW ER
PARTS
CABINET

6-OUTLET 1 0 9 9  
CENTER I L
Heavy-duty. Safely converts 
one outlet to six. 6-ft. cord, 
grounded plug. M0C-6C

Sturdy metal case with 15 transparent 
drawers to organize nuts, bolts, hobby 
parts, etc. 9Vix12x5 3/4 in. MMC15

1500W fan-forced heat; automatic ther 
mostat maintains desired temperature. 
Safety tip-over switch, 8-ft. cord. HR20

Master
MECHANIC

w  0 6 0 0 0 0  
4 ”  0 0 6 0 0  
17-Pc. %-ln. Drive 
SOCKET SET

9-FT. 3-OUTLET 
EXTENSION CORD
Easy-grip plug and 3-way 
connector, polarized for 
safety. Brown or white 
vinyl cord C2220-009BR/WH

5-PC.
SCREWDRIVER SET
A basic set for your tool box: 
includes 3 regular tips and 2 
Phillips tips. Chrome vana
dium blades. TT55

3-PC. CHISEL SETVersatile socket set includes 
eight %-in. drive sockets, 
ratchet, slide-T-bar, 6-in. ex
tension. box, more. C17-4

Precision woodworking tools for handy
man, hobbyist. Includes Vi, 3/4 and 1-in. 
wide blades. 300MM

®  3 * 9

MIDGET 35-LIGHT 
CHRISTMAS SET
Multi-colored set burns 
steady or flashes, indoors or 
out. 3 spare bulbs. UL2-35

JUMBO
ROLL V a  
CHRISTMAS 
GIFT WRAP w
A full 40 sq. ft. of festive 
holiday wrapping paper at a 
value price. 3015PN

RETRACTABLE 
REEL LIGHT

9-IN. ^
TORPEDO LEVEL
Durable die-cast aluminum. 
One level, one plumb and 
one 45° vial. 10149

Practical, portable light that goes on the job with you. 
20-ft. cord retracts to store neatly and tangle-free in 
durable steel reel. 212

Fry & Cox Inc
401 South 1st 272-4511
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~___of The Pioneers Scheduled For S.W. Expo NEWS NOTES
The world famous Sons 

of the Pioneers have been 
signed to entertain at each 
of the 22 performances of 
the World’s Original In
door Rodeo during the Jan. 
27 through Feb. 7 South
western Exposition and Fat 
Stock Show, reports W.R. 
Watt, Jr., show president- 
manager.

“We are pleased to 
bring this supurb talent 
with their songs of the 
American West to the Fort 
Worth Rodeo audience,” 
Watt said. “ In song and on 
film, no group has been 
more representative of the 
spirit of the west.”

The group’s 1982 ap
pearance will be the se
cond time for the Sons of 
the Pioneers to sing during 
the Stock Show Rodeo.

They were part of the cast 
of the 1958 Roy Rogers 
Chevy Show which was 
televised nationally on 
NBC during the Feb. 2 
closing night performance 
at that year’s Stock Show 
Rodeo.

Blended harmony has 
become the group’s trade
mark since its start as a 
trio in 1933 when Len Slye 
(Roy Rogers) and song
writers Bob Nolan and Tim 
Spencer pooled their tal
ents. Throughout their ca
rer, the Sons of the Pio
neers have endeared them
selves to Western music 
lovers through a combina
tion of harmony, instru
mental effects and colorful 
tales in such favorites as 
“Cool Water” , “Blue Sha
dows on the Trail” , “Tum

bling Tumbleweeds” , 
“ Red River Valley” , and 
many more American clas
sics.

Their long list of awards 
and honors, including des
ignation as a “ national 
treasure” by the Smithson
ian Institution in 197*> for 
their substantive and con
tinuing contributions to 
American culture indicates 
international recognition as

the premiere Western 
band of time.

Specialty acts to be pre
sented during each rodeo 
performance include the 
Loera Family, seven mem
bers of a professional char- 
ro family from Monterrey, 
Mexico, who will present 
unbelievable routines of 
expert and precision-orien
ted rope tricks; and a 
group of the most talented

trick and fancy riders in 
tiie business who will exhi
bit a marvel of athletic 
ability, agility and balance 
while riding their fast hor
ses around the arena.

The rodeo ticket office 
will open Monday, Dec. 7 
in Will Rogers Coliseum 
lobby. Mail orders are be
ing taken now at the Stock 
Show office, P.O. Box 150,

Fort Worth, TX 76101. 
Tickets are S7 for all night 
and weekend rodeos, and 
$5 for Monday through 
Friday, Feb. 1-5 matinees. 
Mail orders must include 
$1 per order for return 
postage and handling.

g lu e  u se d

CHICAGO -  A form of 
Krazy Glue injected into the 
bloodstream has corrected 
life-threatening blood vessel 
weaknesses in the brain, a 
Duke University radiologist 
has reported.

SON CLEARED
LOS ANGELES -- rtesi 

dent Reagan's son, Michael, 
has been cleared of wrong
doing in two separate investi
gations including one in
volving stock fraud allega
tions, the Los Angelt» 
County district attorney said 
recently.

Animal Health Program Boom 
To Texas Feedlot

Letters 
To Santa

Dear Santa,
I am Audra’s little bro

ther and I can’t talk very 
well so I really don’t know 
what I would like you to 
bring me. I sure do like to 
talk on the telephone. 
Maybe you could bring me 
a telephone that talks back 
to me. 1 also like Moo 
Cows and horsies but I will 
be happy with anything 
you briqg me.

Audfa said she would 
leave you seme snacks. I 
sure would like to have 
some with you, but 1 am 
hard to wake up because I 
play real hard.

I wuv you
Justin Lee

Dear Santa,
My name is Audra Lee 

& you might remember me 
because I am the one that 
is always trying my hardest 
to be good. I sure did try 
hard this year. If you think 
I have, I sure would like 
you to bring me a kitchen 
thing and a Tippie Toes 
doll.

1 will leave you some 
snacks on Christmas Eve 
and if you wake me up I 
will keep you company 
while you eat them.

I love you Santa.

Audra Jean Lee

Dear Santa:
Fof Christmas, I want a 

slinky Pull Toy, Abe Block 
Express, See ’N Say, a 
Susan and her stroller, 
Baby Laugh 'N Cry Doll, 
Easy Sewing Machine.

Thank You 
Leticia Anne Villalobos

Though my mouth be 
dumb my heart shall 
thaitb you.

•Nicholas Rowe.

Dear Santa,
For Christmas, I want a 

wonder horse, and some 
blocks.

Michael Joshua 
Villalobos

Dear Santa:
For Christmas I want a 

27-piece salad Service, 
Tiny Tears Doll, Little 
Princess Dolly Coach Fresh 
’N Fancy Cosmetic Set, 
reversable chalkboard, ro
cker and a cheerleader Set.

Thank You
Heather Marie Villalobos

Like many feedlot oper
ators, George Bagley has 
experienced some difficult 
times over the past few 
years. But hard times 
haven’t kept him from con- 
tunuing to make a profit.

“ Careful managment of 
animal health goes a long 
way toward improving that 
bottom line,” Bagley as
serts.

He is general manager 
of Dimmitt Feed Yard in 
Dimmitt, which has been 
operating at about 75 per
cent of its 40,000-head ca
pacity lately. Since coming 
to Dimmitt 12 years ago, 
Bagley has introduced se
veral innovative programs. 
Animal health receives a 
high priorty among them.

The Operator’s animal 
health program is basically 
a preventive medicine pro
gram. "Diseases such as 
shipping fever, for exam
ple, are costly not only in 
themselves, but in their 
adverse effect on feed-to- 
gain ration,” he states.

Rates of gain are impor
tant at Dimmitt Feed Yard, 
which aims to get cattle to 
market weight as quicklyas 
market weight as quickly 
as possible without sacri
ficing carcass quality. “ We

STUDY CLUB WARES..... The Muleshoe Study Club
offered this handmade rug for a drawing scheduled for 
Saturday afternoon. Just one of the many unique and 
beautiful things to be seen at the Bazaar.

Bingham & Nieman Realty
116 E. Ave. C 272-5285 965-2488

concentrate on high-vol
ume finishing and set up 
systems geared toward this 
end.”  Bagley says.

Within 48 hours after 
arrival, incoming cattle are 
innoculated with a four
way bacterin for blacklet 
and clostridial infections 
and receive a shot for 
infectious bovine rhinotra- 
cheitis, bovine virus diarr
hea and leptospirosis.

At the same time, the 
animals also get a vitamin 
A shot and are wormed 
and implanted with a grow
th stimulant. The cattle 
also are checked carefully 
for signs of shipping fever.

Dr. W.J. Hill, consulting 
veterinarian from Dimmitt, 
works closely wit'i Bagley 
in administering the an
imal health program. He

notes that any long-haul 
cattle or cattle purchased 
at auction that show ob
vious signs of respiratory 
sickness are injected with a 
long-acting oxytetracycline

“ Liquamycin LA-200, 
when administered intra
muscularly at the rate of 9 
mg/lb body weight, is an 
effective way to treat the 
bovine repiratory disease 
complex because one dose 
of the drug sustains anti
biotic blood levels for three 
to four days.” Dr. Hill 
explains.

“ Respiratory disease is 
the no. 1 cause of death 
among feedlot cattle,” he 
adds, “ and is primary rea
son for the poor perfor
mance of the animals.”

Death loss at Dimmitt 
Feed Yard runs 0.5 percent 
or less annully.

Electronic
Touch

Controls
Plus!

• Litton’s  patented 
Meal-In-One' system 
with Even-Wave™ tor 
superior microwave 
cooking results.

> Large conventional 
lower oven for baking 
and broiling... 
automatic self 
cleaning too!

1 Litton's quality and 
styling add to the 
many convenience 
features you'll get in 
this superb range.

Nobody knows more about 
microwave cooking than Litton.

( O )  Come In Today & Let 
“Sm iling” Gordon Wilson 

Make You A Deal!
M udH 1880

Store Hours 
Mon.-Sot
r 00-6:00

u / ib < m
117 M

Appliances

WoHovtA 
Trained Tedwudwi 

To Service Oer Product!

272-5531

We are proud to announce 

the opening of our office at 

116 E. Ave. C. We have done 

our best in the past to 

professionally serve our clients, 

and hope to better serve 

the Muleshoe area in the future.

We appreciate your business!

Qeo/ige fi D̂ianne dWtewan
Former!/ with Reid Real Estate
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Muleshoe 
Schoool Menu

Dec. 7-11 

MONDAY
BREAKFAST: Milk, Cer- 
eral, Fruit
LUNCH: Milk, Pork & Gr
avy, Creamed Potatoes, 
Mixed Vegetables, Hot 
Rolls, Fruit

TUESDAY
BREAKFAST: Milk, Hon
ey Bun, Juice 
LUNCH: Hamburgers, Let
tuce & Tomato, Pickles & 
Onions, Tater Tots, Cobb- 

i  ler, Milk

WEDNESDAY 
BREAKFAST: Milk, Toast, 
Jelly, Fruit
LUNCH: Enchalada Cass
erole, Black-eyed Peas, 
Com, Combread, Cookies

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST: Milk, Hon- 

*' ey Bun, Juice 
LUNCH: Milk, Hot Dogs, 
Potato Salad, Beans, Cake

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST. Milk, Cook
ed Cereal, Toast, Fruit 
LUNCH: Milk, Fish, Mac
aroni & Cheese, English 
Peas, Hot Rolls, Fruit

Happy Birthday^

'Texas - Style” Political Rally Held

MOCK ELECTION...... High school Civics classes held a political rally and mock elects., on
November 24 in the High School Auditorium with candidates as well as promoters giving 
campaign speeches.

MDE-HERO Advisory Council

December 1 
Suzette Rojas

December 3 
Jason Scoggin

December 4 
Dee Kinard

December 6 
Michael Foss 

Luke Alexander
December 7 
Laura Olivas

December 9 
Hector Flores

December 10 
Tommy Sexton ,

December 11 
Abby Kennedy 
Donna Hawkins

December 12 
Mary Ybarre 
Perry Flowers

December 13 
Zeke Contreras 
Darin Bratcher 

The Annual staff would 
like to wish these people a 
very Happy Birthday!!!

GED Tests 
December 11

GED tests will be given 
at Muleshoe High School 
December 11 at 6:00 p.m. 
Persons wishing to take the 
tests, please see Mr. Ben 
Grambling at the high sc
hool and fill out an applica
tion form before December 
U- Those people attending 
the Adult night classes will 
be able to fill out applica
tions there. Cost of the test 
is $20.00 Applicants must 
be at least 17 years old and 
not in school.

No duty is more urgent 
than that of returning 
thanks.

-St. Ambrose.

The Muleshoe High Sc
hool MDE (Marketing and 
Distributive Education) & 
HECE Advisory Council 
held its organizational 
meeting on November 11, 
at 2:30 p.m. in the DE

Burgess Is 
Chairman Of 

State Committee
Wednesday, November 

18, Robin Burgess, Susie
Pierce, and Mr. Stephen 
Johnson traveled to Tulia 
to meet with the Texas 
Future Teachers of Amer
ica State President and 
Corresponding Secretary 
Karl and Kristi Travis.

Robin has been selected 
as chairman of the State 
Constitution Committee. 
Discussion included select
ing members from four or 
five different Texas TFT A 
districts to be appointed to 
the committee and some 
changes to be made in the 
Constitution. Susie Pierce 
attended the meeting re
presenting District XVII.

The entire committee 
met Saturday, December 5, 
in Lubbock.
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Monday, December 7 
9th Basketball with Little
field: Girls- here, Boys- 
there

Tuesday, December 8 
J.V. Basketball with Naz
areth, here
Boys- 5:00 at the Junior 
High Gym
Girls-5:00 at the High Sc
hool Gym
Varsity Basketball here 
Girls- 6:30 at the Junior 
High Gym
Boys-8:00 at the High Sc
hool Gym

Thursday, December 10 
Friona Varsity Basketball 
Tournament
9th Muleshoe Boys and 
Girls Tournament

Friday, December 11 
Friona Tournament 
Muleshoe Tournament

Saturday, December 12 
Brownfield Speech Tourna
ment
Band All-State Tryouts at 
Lubbock High School 
Friona Tournament 
Muleshoe Tournament

classroom.
Coordinators Mrs. Lola 

Pylant and Mrs. Linda 
Tanksley introduced new 
council members and ac
quainted members with the 
purposes of the advisory 
council. These purposes 
include assistance in (1) 
long range plans for vo
cational education, (2) 
publicity and promotion of 
MDE and HECE, (3) ad
vice for vocational training 
needs of the community, 
(4) solving special prob
lems, (5) planning local 
employer-employee activi
ties, (6) judging local con
test activities, and (7) 
maintenance of high stan
dards of training in busin
esses and school.

Council membership and 
tenure guidelines were es
tablished. Six members are 
appointed by coordinators 
to serve staggered three 
year terms, with the two 
senior members rotating 
off each year. Two new 
members will be appointed 
each year. Johnny St. Clair 
of St. Clair’s Department 
Store was elected chairman 
for the 1981-82 school year. 
St. Clair and Harvey Bass 
of Bass Appliance will ser
ve as senior members. Se
cond year members are 
Steve Thrasher of An
thony’s and Alex Williams 
of Williams, Adair, Sud- 
duth & Co. New members 
are Mike Perez of Cashway 
and Marie Lenau of the Art 
Loft.

The annual Employer-

Filial Sale Of 
Spirit Jackets

Earlier this year high 
school students were able 
to order “ Muleshoe Mu
les’’ and “ Angry Black” 
spirit jackets. After the 
jackets were received, thir
ty days were given to pick 
up and pay for the jackets 
which were ordered. Those 
thirty days have passed 
and now all unclaimed jac
kets are being sold to 
anyone on a first come, 
first serve basis.

As of this week approx
imately twelve jackets re
main to be sold in various 
styles and sizes. Prices 
range from $24.95 to 
$31.95 plus tax.

If you missed out when 
orders were taken or need 
a special Christmas gift for 
that special fan, please 
come by the DECA Mer
cantile in room 24 for your 
purchase.

Employee awards dinner 
was scheduled for May 4 in 
the high school cafeteria. 
Outstanding students in 
each program will be re
cognized at that time. This 
activity is held each year to 
allow both students and 
employers to express their 
gratitude to each other for 
many hours of hard work. 
The council also proposed 
holding an Employer-Em
ployee family picnic each 
September as a get-acqua" 
inted activity.

In other business Mrs. 
Pylant, MDE coordinator, 
explained the free enter
prise and career seminar 
scheduled for MHS in Jan
uary. She asked for help 
from the council in se
curing speakers and in 
promoting the seminar. 
Members also discussed 
the upcoming MISD bond 
election and the need for 
promoting it throughout 
the community.

Seniors Begin 
Commencement 

Plans
The Senior Gass Invita

tion Committee met Nov
ember 19 and discussed 
from which company their 
graduation announcements 
would be ordered. They 
selected two invitations 
from which the class would 
choose.

The Senior class met 
Wednesday, December 2, 
in the auditorium to select 
the invitation and to set up 
committees to select the 
flower, motto, song, and 
color for the commence
ment exercises.

The committees are dir
ected by the Senior class 
officers and the committee 
chairmen are: Song com
mittee, Curtis Wheeler, 
President; Color committee 
Wayne Precure, Parlimen- 
tarian; Motto Committee, 
Susie Pierce, Secretary; & 
Flower committee, Lavon 
Rhodes, Reporter and Stu
dent Council Representa
tive.

The class will meet Dec
ember 15 to order indivi
dual invitations and other 
accessories for the gradua
ting seniors.

Honesty
Salesman: 1 say, sonny, is 

your mother at home?
Small boy: Yes, sir.
Salesman (after knocking 

in vain): 1 thought you said 
she was at home.

Small boy: Yes, sir, but 1 
don’t live here.

Muleshoe High School 
Civics classes, under the 
sponsorship of their teach
ers, Mrs. Jean Allison 
gave a simulation of a 
political rally and mock 
election on Tuesday, Nov
ember 24, at 9:30 a.m. in 
the High School auditor
ium. 1981 being an off-year 
politically resulted in the 
civics students projecting 
to the 1984 elections de
ciding who they thought 
might run and the campai
gn issues. Each of the five 
classes drew for either two 
or three candidates and 
then developed these can
didates’ campaign mater
ials and strategies. All of 
these campaigns culmina
ted with an assembly pro
gram with junior students 
and other interested guests 
in attendance.

Candidates and their 
campaign chairmen inclu
ded:

For the Presidency: Pre
sident Ronald Reagan, Re
publican-Jimmy Green, & 
Campaign Chairman- Jan 
Whitt; Edward Kennedy, 
Democrat-Tim Sain, and 
Campaign Chairman-Sheri 
Ellard; John Anderson, In- 
dependent-George Vela, & 
Campaign Chairman-Starla 
Black.

For Vice-President: V- 
Pres. George Bush, Sr.,Re- 
pulican-Tommy Sexton, & 
Campaign Chairman-Jenny 
Ziegenfuss; Edmund S. 
Muskie, Democrat-Ronnie 
Angeley, and Campaign 
Chairman-Devin Sisemore; 
Patrick Lucey, Indepen-
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Seniors
Kristi Henry, Robin Bur

gess, Susie Pierce, JoAnn 
Lopez, Wayne Precure, 
Lupe Rosales, Lavon Rho
des, Cindy Turner, Cara 
Davenport, Maria Sanchez, 
Sandra Graves, Janie Mar
tinez, Jacinda Gleason, Rh
onda Mills, Sylvia Quinta
na, Terrie Martin, Monty 
Hysinger, Mary Espinoza, 
Gracie Garcia, Frances Sal
dana, John Davis, and Ja
net Shain.

Juniors
Michael Isaac, Lincoln 

Snell, Ramon Sanchez, Rh
onda Dunham, Tamara Gil
liland, Perry Flowers, Scott 
Campbell, Dana Smith, 
Annette Crabtree, Sandra 
Speck, Charli Hawkins, Be
linda Clayton, Jackie Ley
va, Sheila Van Cleve, Misti 
Prater, Patty Garcia, Becky 
Lobaugh, Kristi Ethridge, 
Cristal Taylor, Marleea 
Cox, Tori Hunt, Dorin Bra
tcher, and Shelli Walker.

Sophomores
Randall Stevens, Donna 

Horn, Sherrie Bessire, Sh
aria Morrison. Kacy Hen
ry, Mary Ann Ybarra, John 
David Agee, Kelly Sue 
Hamblen, Jason Scoggin, 
Candy Long. Pam Tandy, 
Darin Shaw, and Brenda 
Flowers.

Freshman
John Isaac, Sammy Say- 

ago, Kristi Spies, Kristi 
Campbell, Percilla Quinta
na, Tracy Tunnel, Polly 
Harrison, Betsy Lunsford, 
Kristy Heathington, Janna 
Wuerflein, and Barbie Sea
ton.

dent-Sandra Graves & Ca
mpaign Chairman-Cindy 
Turner.

Candidates for U.S. Sen
ate: Senator John Tower, 
Republican-Paula Williams 
and Campaign Chairman- 
Donna Hawkins; Senator 
Bill Sarpalius, Democrat- 
Robin Burgess, and Cam
paign Chairman-Jacinda 
Gleason.

Candidates for U.S. Re
presentative-19th District: 
George Bush, Jr. Repub- 
lican-Lupe Rosales & Cam
paign Chairman-Larry Nor
man.
Representative Kent Han- 
ce, Democrat-Kristi Henry, 
and Campaign Chairman - 
Sherri Henry.

Candidates for Texas Re- 
presentative-74th District: 
Speaker Bill Clayton, De- 
mocrat-Kevin Robinson, & 
Campaign Chairman-Steve 
Orozco; Dr. James Gran- 
berry, Republican-Jesse 
Carrion assisted by Dusty 
Puckett, and Campaign 
Chairman-Eugene Porras.

The Muleshoe High Sc
hool Band contributed gre
atly to the success of this 
program by playing patrio
tic music throughout the 
presentatiion. Cindy Turn
er led the salute to the flag 
and brought the invoca
tion. Tami Bratcher led the 
audience in singing the 
Star Spangled Banner. 
Master of Ceremonies was 
Kent Reynolds and the 
Mistress of Ceremonies 
was Delia Shaw. Kent Rey
nolds gave the welcome 
and Delia gave a presen
tation “ Why Vote?’’ Each 
condidate had two students 
who spoke for him or her 
as well as being introduced 
by the campaign chairman. 
Students giving speeches 
for candidates were, Jen
nifer Tillema, Marsha Will
iams, Cara Davenport, La
von Rhodes, Eneida Al
manza, Terrie Martin, Jill 
Turner, Kay Lynn Prather, 
Ralph Sanchez, Sylvia Ho
dges, Mary Espinoza, Lynn 
Moore, Stacey Barnhill, 
Pepe Martinez, Janie Mar
tinez, Frances Saldana, 
Terry Williams, Johnny I- 
barra, Susie Pierce, Scott 
Saylor, Tammy Pierce, 
Shelley Davis, Kevin Dud
ley, and Peggy Martin.

After being introduced 
by his or her campaign 
chairman, each candidate 
explained by he should be

Mulettes Fall 
To Farwell

The Muleshoe Mulettes 
lost their fourth game of 
the year last Tuesday night 
at Farwell by a 70-49 score. 
The Mulettes had a cold 
first half and trailed 34-20 
at half and could never 
catch up.

Denise Wilson had a 
good offensive game lead
ing the Mulette scoring 
with 20 points. Rhonda 
Dunham and Lavon Rhodes 
also added r x  points each 
for the Mulettes. Kristi 
Henry grabbed down eight 
rebounds, and Jill Turner 
had seven.

The Mulettes are still 
looking for their first win. 
They traveled to Vega for 
the first tournament of the 
year. The results were not 
known at presstime. The 
next game will be Tuesday, 
December 8, against last 
years state class A champ
ion, Nazareth.

elected and was then ques
tioned by the press. Press 
moderators were Wayne 
Precure and Alan Bracey. 
Members of the press 
were, Tami Bratcher, Kim 
Gatewood, Staci Vandiver, 
Delores Flores, Denese Pe
terson, Ella Graves, Rudy 
Orozco, Margie Carmona, 
Joe Alvarado, Casey Clem
ents, Sondra Parker, Susan 
Rodriquez, Trini Lopez, 
Rhonda Mills, Manuel 
Garcia, Nettie Coleman, & 
Jose Ibarra.

Students acting as politi
cal dignitaries brought a 
change of pace and some 
comedy to the “Texas- 
Style” political rally and 
mock election. These in
cluded Jeff Meeks acting 
as Barry Goldwater Sr., 
introduced by Janet Shain 
as Barry Goldwater, Jr.; 
Brian Powell as Speaker of 
the House Thomas (Tip) 
O’Neill; Monty Hysiugei 
as former President Gerald 
Ford; and Curtis Wheeler 
as former President Jimmy 
Carter accompanied by 
Amy played by Lori Hart
line.

Rhonda Mills brought an 
explanation of the school 
bond election.

Election judges were 
Manuel Garcia, Mark Den
ney, Joe Martinez, and 
Alan Harrison.

After an explanation of

HERO Holiday 
Activities

During the month of 
December HERO will be 
participating in many holi
day activities.

To kick off the month of 
December, Paula Williams 
will be giving a course in 
gift wrapping to the HECE 
classes. Paula is a senior 
and the daughter of Mary 
Williams. Paula is employ
ed at Expressions.

December will be full of 
fun and excitement. The 
classes will be having a 
foods lab in which the 
students will learn to de
corate Christmas cookies 
and make tree ornaments. 
The tree ornaments are 
being made for the nursing 
home and day care center. 
The ornaments that are left 
over will be used to decor
ate the HECE class Christ
mas tree.

To end the month of 
December, HERO will be 
having a Christmas party. 
Secret Pals will exchange 
gifts and reveal their iden
tity. There will be refresh
ments, fun and games.

HERO would like to wish 
everyone a Merry Christ
mas and Happy Holidays.

how to vote by the Master 
of Ceremonies, the audien
ce voted on the candidates. 
Winners were for Presi
dent and Vice-President 
Ronald Reagan and George 
Bush, Sr.; for U.S. Senate 
Bill Sarpalius; for U.S. 
Representative, 19th Dis
trict-Representative Kent 
Hance; for Texas Repres
entative, 74th District Re
presentative Bill Gayton.

Poll watchers were Chris 
Pena, Sylvia Quintana, Ja
ckie Alvarado, Jose Ibarra, 
Gracie Garcia, Israel Del 
Toro, Irma Ramos, Delilah 
Lopez, and Jo Ann Lopez.

In charge of programs 
were Cara Davenport, Jill 
Turner, Marsha Williams, 
Val Callaway, Maria San
chez, Mina Sanchez, Kellie 
Overman, and Joy Holmes.

Bodyguards who pro
tected the political digni
taries were John Davis, 
Eric Allison, Alan Fine, 
Joe Neel, and Jackie Al
varado.

In charge of advertising 
were Joe Neel, Kellie Ov
erman, Tim Sain and Ke
vin Robinson.

Each candidate, speaker, 
press member and political 
dignitary did a great deal 
of research in order to give 
a realistic performance as 
well as to know the issues. 
Students learn how our 
political system works from 
this activity, and many 
noted that the best part 
was cooperating as a whole 
class and doing something 
successful on their own.

WHO KNOW S?
1. Name the three vice 
presidents who served 
with President F.D. 
Roosevelt.
2. Who wrote, True worth 
is being, not seeming...?
3. Who was the first pres
ident to give an inaugural 
ball in Washington, D.C.?
4. What flower is the em
blem for Delaware?
5. What island is at the 
tip of the Italian boot?
6. How many signed the 
Declaration of Inde
pendence?
7. Who painted the pic
ture The Praying Hands?
8. When did Russia 
project the first animal 
into sapee?
9. Soldiers from what 
three wars are buried at 
the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier?

Answer* To Who Knows

1. John N. Garner, Henry 
A. Wallace and Harry S. 
Truman.
2. Alice Cary, in her 
poem, Nobility.
3. James Madison, 1809.
4. The Peach Blossom.
5. Sicily.
6. Fifty-six.
7. Albrecht Durer.
8. November 3, 1957.
9. World Wars I and II 
and the Korean War.

SPC Will Host 
District Banquet

The Littlefield District 
FFA Banquet will be held 
December 7, at the South 
Plains College in Level- 
land. The Sweetheart Con
test in which Kellie Over
man will be competing, 
will begin at 6:30 p.m. in 
the Theater for the Per
forming Arts. Sweethearts 
should be on campus by 
5:30 p.m. and the District 
officers should be on cam
pus by 4:30 p.m. The 
evening meal will be ser
ved at 7:45 p.m. in the 
Texas Hall.

During the banquet, Dr. 
Marvin Baker, President of 
South Plains College will 
present a scholarship to a 
worthy FFA member.

Those Muleshoe FFA 
members planning to at
tend the banquet are: Kim 
Farmer, Starla Black, Kel
lie Overman, Eddie John
son, Lincoln Snell, Michael 
Barrett, Cheyenne Bickel, 
Alan Fine, Jay Pearson, 
Kay Lynn Prather, Curtis 
Wheeler, Todd Holt, Tam
ara Gilliland, and Delia 
Shaw.
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Sudan News
I

By Evelyn Ritchie

Mrs. Charles Wiseman 
of Hereford visited one day 
last week with Mrs. Evah 
D( ty and other friends and
relatives.

*****
Mrs. Ed White was a 

medical patient in the Am
herst Hospital last week. 

******
iLtch Hall has been and 

remains a patient in the 
Muleshoe Hospital. He 
underwent surgery on his
arm.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne 
Doty were in Hobbs, N.M. 
during the weekend to be 
with their daughter, Mr. 
and Mrs. Doyle Mapp and 
Amanda and to help cele
brate the first birthday of 
Amanda. Other family 
members joining them for 
the ocassion were their 
other daughter, Mr. and 
Mrs. Billy Wayne Gore, 
Stephanie and Dennis. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Elgan Ba- 

ccus were Sudan visitors 
last week and have return
ed to their mobile home in 
Brownwood.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. J.C. Wells 

have returned home from 
vacationing at Brownwood 
and Mexia for the past few
days.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Wall 

and daughter are in the
process of moving into

their remodeled home at 
807 Furneaux. At present, 
Rick is stationed at Reece 
AFB but will be getting out 
of the service around the 
first of the ye >r and will be 
associated with the cable 
TV that is being installed 
here.

*****
Grady Franklin Maples 

of Colorado was a Sudan 
visitor Tuesday.

* * * * *

Dr. Evelyn Milam of 
Nevada, Mo. arrives this 
week to spend the Than
ksgiving holidays with her 
mother, Mrs. John Milam. 

•**••
Raymond Harper was 

released from the Lubbock 
General Hospital and has 
returned home. It was re
ported that he is doing 
well.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Mack 

Lowe and family were in 
Amarillo during the wee
kend to visit with her 
father Lyle Miller.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Word 

of Lockney visited during 
the weekend with Mr. and 
Mrs. Claude Kropp.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Lyn- 

skey and Brad of Lubbock 
visited during the weekend 
with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bud Provence and 
other family members in 
observance of Mrs. 
Lynskey’s birthday.

*****
Lord, help me to do what 

1 can where I am with what 
I have.

*****

UHf&on
Appthmct

Sales & Service For

MACTAG
For 14 Years And Will Continue

f To Be!
/ 'T^ Come In Today & Let Sm iling” 
' V * // Gordon Make You A Deal /

Mr. and Mrs. R.B. Knox 
have been vacationing re
cently.

*****
Mr. and Mrs George 

Collins Jr. and family of 
Lubbock visited last week
end with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. George Collins 
Sr. and attended services 
at the Baptist Church.

FOOTBALL CONTEST WINNER..... Mrs. Weldon Dennis
accepts two tickets to the January 1 Cotton Bowl game and 
a $50 check for expenses. Mr. Dennis was the actual 
winner, but was unable to be at the presentation.

• • • • •
The greatest gift is love. 

Let’s all be thankful for
little things in life.

• • • • •
Mr. and Mrs. G.C. Rit

chie were in Albuquerque, 
M.N. during this weekend 
to visit with members of 
her family who have been 
ill with her nephew re
maining in the hospital 
there. It was reported that 
her sister and brother in 
law, Mr. and Mrs. Lee 
Watson are both doing 
well.

*****
Standing in this week’s 

Senior Spotlight is Gregory 
Allen Humphreys, 17 year 
old son of Mr. and Mrs. 
John Humphreys.

Greg was born under the 
Aries sign March 24, 1964 
in Lubbock.

He is now 6 feet tall, has 
blue eyes and blonde hair.

Seafood is Greg’s 
favoritefood; blues and br
owns are his favorite co
lors. His favorite actor and 
actress are Burt Reynolds 
and Bo Derek.

‘‘Endless Love” is his 
favorite song and he doe
sn’t list a favorite singer or 
group of singers.

Greg says Band and Mr. 
Morgan are his favorite 
subject and teacher.

His hobbies include wa
ter skiing, woodworking 
and chasing girls.

His goals in life are to be 
rich, happy and well liked. 
He says he is a very happy 
person at home and at 
school.

He plans to attend How
ard Payne Baptist Univ
ersity upon graduating 
from Sudan High School 
this May.

*****
Visiting with Mrs. Edna 

Bellamy were her son, Dr. 
and Mrs. Merlin Bellamy 
and their daughter, Jean of 
McAlister, Oklahoma. 
They also were going on to 
California to visit with Mr. 
and Mrs. Ronald Bellamy 
and family.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne 

Doty were in Littlefield 
Sunday to attend worship 
services at the Parkview 
Baptist Church with their 
son and family, Mr. and
Mrs. David Doty.

*••••
Sara Woods was hospi

talized Friday night.
*****

Amanda Mapp, daug
hter of Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 
Mapp of Hobbs, N.M. is 
spending a few days with 
her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wayne Doty.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Dav

ison have moved to Sudan 
from Stratford and will be

EXCEPTIONAL OPPORTUNITY 
★  CAREER INSURANCE AGENTS ★
GLOBE LIFE & ACCIDENT

INSURANCE COMPANY 
Famous For Hospitalization And Life Insurance 

Note building one of the best sales organisations in Texas.
Our representatives are offered:

’f: ★ Top Commissions In Industry
★  lifetime Renewal Paid Monthly
★  Persistency Bonuses Poid Quarterly
★  Retirement Program, Death & Disability Benefits At No Cost To Agent
★  Annual Free National convention For Agents & Spouse
★  All Plans Guaranteed Renewal
★  Hospital Plan With Up To *150 Room Coverage & 2,100 Surgery
★  Hospital Income Plans Up To *1,050 Per Week 
Medicare Supplement Plan Payable In Or Out Of Hospital
★  Accident, Cancer, And Disability Also Available
★  Cash Burial Up To 60 Years Of Age
1 Organized Work Programs

★  Local & National Advertising
★  Override For supervisory Work

Ranch House Motel 272*4261 
For Personal Interview Phone 806-793-6600 Lubbock 

and ask for Mr. Buddy Clements

making their home woth 
his mother, Bertha Davi
son.

*****
Recently visiting with 

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Drake 
were her cousin, Jay Mor
gan of Memphis, Tenn. 
and his brother in law, Bill 
Douglas of Cape Jirar- 
deaux, Mo.

Last week visitors were 
his brother, Mr. and Mrs. 
L.H. Drake of Tulia and his 
sister, Mr. and Mrs. Har
vey Frick of Lubbock.

*****
Visiting with Mr. and 

Mrs. Olin Nix has been his 
sister, Ernestine Carmi
chael and his neice, Sue 
Davis of Andrews, Texas. 
They were here Tuesday to 
attend the basketball game 
when the Hornettes played 
Springlake. Their nieces, 
Janet and Jeannia Nix are 
both members of the Hor- 
nette team.

*****
Mrs. E.C. Minyard is 

spending the Thanksgiving 
holidays in Houston and 
Bandera with her sisters 
and families, the J.R. An- 
slows and Robert Dyers. 

*****
Hazel Reeves of Jeru

salem, Israel is visiting 
with her son, Mr. and Mrs.
James Mike Nix and girls. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. James 

Mike Nix and girls were in 
Lamesa Thursday to attend 
funeral services for his 
grandfather, Olin Nix Sr., 
who died Tuesday in the 
Highland Hospital where 
he had been a patient for
some time.

*****
The Sudan Chapter of 

Epsilon Delta Alpa were 
hostesses for the Novem
ber meeting of DKG with 
the meeting being held in 
the Homemaking cottage.

A brunch was served 
from a Halloween decor.

Peggy Tooker, the area 
co-ordinator, was a special 
guest at this meeting. Lo
cal members attending in
cluded Mary Tollett, Pam 
Wiseman, Georgeann Ras- 
co, Dyanne Humphreys 
and LaDelta Vernon.

*****

RECIPE
Bv Sarah Anne Sheridan

Deviled eggs are always a 
hit at a picnic or a family 
gathering.

Deviled Eggs

6 hard-cooked eggs
'/« c mayonnaise
Vt t salt

dash pepper
V* t prepared mustard

1 t minced onion 
paprika

Cut eggs in half length
wise. With teaspoon, care
fully remove yolks to small 
bowl; set whites aside.

Mash yolks, then blend in 
mayonnaise, salt, pepper, 
mustard and onion. Use yolk 
mixture to refill whites. One 
teaspoon minced sweet 
pickle can be substituted for 
onion if desired.

Here is a quick and 
refreshing dessert or after
noon cooler that is easy to 
fix.

Raspberry Parfait

In bowl, combine one 10- 
ounce package frozen rasp
berries, thawed, drained, */i 
cup applesauce and Vi 
teaspoon cinnamon. Into 
parfait glasses, spoon alter
nate layers of raspberry 
mixture and 1 pint soft 
vanilla ice cream. Top with 
spoonful of raspberry 
mixture. Makes 4 servings.

D R U G  Q U IZ
by Curt Scarborough, Ph.D. 

lived by p#rmi*»ion, *11 right* re 
served by D A T E ,  St. Louis, Mo.

OUFSTION A d.incji'roir, 
solvent is not in.

a) Airplane nine
b) Spray deodorant
c) Hariri lotion
d) Nail polish remover 

ANSWER • Model airplane 
qlue usually contains toluene, 
many spray deodorants rotv 
tain hexacblorophene and 
most nail polish lemovets 
contain acetone. These rhem- 
ical solvents can he quite 
dangerous if the product is not 
used *or its intended pur
pose Hand lotions usually 
are water soluble

Correct answer c.

editor’ note: The Sandhill 
Philospher on his Johnson 
grass farm on Sandy Creek 
has found a new story he 
can’t believe.

Dear Editor:
Because it beats work

ing, I like to read newspa
pers. And over the years a 
newspaper reader naturally 
developes certain skills, 
like how to read between 
the lines, when to believe 
or not believe, or how to 
tell when a politician is 
telling the truth or just 
going on.

Some news stories you 
know off-hand are made 
up, like the report of a 
prehistoric monster in 
some lake just as the tour
ist season arrives. An in
terview with a prehistoric 
Congressman on the steps 
of the Capitol is always 
good for a paragraph of 
two, but it doesn’t attract 
many tourists.

I got to thinking about 
truth in news when 1 read 
an article in a newspaper 
last night. It read:

‘‘A county clerk in Eli
zabeth, N.J. has asked for 
a 22 percent out in his 
$19,260 annual salary, 
saying his job is getting 
easier. The clerk said there 
is no reason why he should 
receive so much money. 
He recommended it be cut 
to $15,000. He said several 
techniques used to stream
line operations in the 
clerk’s staff have ^educed 
the amount of time needed 
for the job.”

Although the Associated 
Press reported this story 
with a straight face, it’s 
bound to be spoofing.

You mean to say that a 
great news gathering or

ganization like the Assoc
iated Press really expects 
the public to believe an 
office holder has asked that 
his salary be cut? It’s 
un-heard-of. It’s unbe
lievable. It’s un-Congress- 
ional. It’s un-state-ish. It’s 
un-county-ish.

Moreover, AP wants us 
to believe that county clerk 
says automation and com
puterization have made his 
job easier, he’s got less to 
do and therefore he ought 
to cost the tax payers less 
money. Makes every office 
holder across the land poi
nt his index finger toward 
the side of his head and 
twirl it in a circle.

When it runs out of 
regular news, the Associa
ted Press ought to stick to 
lake monsters and giant 
footprints found in some 
creek bed. However, if that 
story is true, we ought to 
capture that one-of-a-kind 
clerk and exhibit him at 
state fairs around the 
country and televise him 
on the Capitol steps in 
Washington. The steps will 
be as far as he gets. You 
know Congress won’t let 
him inside. Yours faithfully, 

J.A.

Families of 100 Year 
Old Farms Honored

AUSTIN--Little Burke 
Ranch, founded in 1835 in 
Beeville has been recognized 
as the oldest property to 
qualify in the 1981 Family 
Land Heritage Program, 
Agriculture Commissioner 
Reagan V, Brown has 
announced.

Brown presented certifi
cates to Mrs. Clara E. Wilson 
Ray. owner of the ranch, and 
to the 53 other families at 
ceremonies this month in the 
Capitol Rotunda. Sixty-one 
families qualified this year.

The Texas Department of 
A gricu ltu re  recognized 
families who have main
tained continuous agricul
tural production on the same 
land for 100 years or more. So 
far 1,453 have qualified. The 
oldest property registered in 
the eight years of the program 
is the McAllen Ranch, 
es tablished in Hidalgo 
County in 1797.

The Little Burke Ranch 
was started by Ann Burke, a 
widow from Tiperrary, 
Ireland. She received one 
labor and one league of land 
(4,616 acres) from the 
McMullen-McGloin Empre- 
sario Grant. Her husband 
died aboard ship on the way 
to America. Their only child, 
Patrick was born one hour 
after the ship reached 
American shores in Copano 
Bay on the Texas coast. Later 
Ann married Pat O'Carroll

whose spouse had also died 
aboard ship.

As a young boy, Patrick 
drove an ox wagon carrying 
provisions from Corpus 
Christi to Fort Merrill in Live 
Oak County for army troops, 
receiving $30 a month for his 
work He fought in Civil War, 
rode in cattle drives to 
Kansas, and was elected a 
county commissioner in Bee 
County in 1878. He ran the 
ranch until his death in 1912.

Later generations con- • 
tinued_ranching and serving 
as city and county officials. 
Mrs. Ray now operates the 
ranch with her sons Robert 
and Wilson. * ,,

Another ranch honored 
this year, the Thdusand Oaks 
Ranch near Devers, was 
established in 1836, also by a 
widow, Melina Whittington, 
Brown said. The present 
owners are Mr. and Mrs. 
Garth G. Andress.

“The people who have 
remained in farming and 
ranching through the years 
have been the ones who 
started the communities and 
gave land for schools and 
churches. Today they form 
the base of rural Texas," v 
Brown said.

• • • •
Your plans for the 

future should include 
paying your debts of the 
past.

EXTRA SPECIAL. SPECIAL
Five Point

DOC FOOD
SO LB B lG  25 LB BIG

936 5’

Cat Food

F ttl l  MD MUCH S O fflt - 1 0  L B .  B a a

Wilson Radiator
Offers A Christmas Special

On All
Cooling System Parts, 
New Radiators, New 
Heaters

(Everything Except Labor)

(With This Ad)
W e  D o  In d u stria l A s Well A s A u tom otive W o rk .

No Radiator Too Large Or Too Small!

Heaters Are Our Speciality!

Our Work Is Guaranteed By Us For Quality!
»ir?

We Appreciate Your Business!

Come By & Pick Up Your Calenders!

Thanks For Your Business in 1981!

Merry Christmas
V

311 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-4212



F "  ^

P ife  10, Bailey County Journal, Muleshoe, lex**. Sunday, December 6, 1981

82 Lazbuddie Longhorns

31 Tina Collins 23 Kim Gregory41 Trestia Moore14 Cynthia Everett21 Gay Elliott

w m

53 Lori Ivy 15 Becky Schacher44 Susan Glover25 Cara Smith43 Sharon Glover

s~\
12 Stacy Ivy Mgr. Sandra ZamoraCoach Carlyle

21 Danny Powell30 Jimmy Garcia20 Casey McBroom40 Bart Elliott

22 Johnny Gonzales12 Terry Steinbock10 Daniel Schacher55 J e ff  Jesko

Mgr. Rickie DaleMgr. Joe Dan Tarter

The Following Sports Minded MerchantsSponsored By

Foster FertilizerLazbuddie Grain Inc1st National Bank

Western “66” CoTide ProductsNorth Lazbuddie Gin

rage & Supply Coker & Sons Spraying
Farmers Spraying Service
■ \ Sherley-Anderson Lazbuddie Elevator

/ k s h i

Lm \  \
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Dear Editor,
The two teachers, who 

wrote letters to you on the 
failure of the school bond 
election, know what they 
are talking about. The rea
son 1 know they are telling 
the truth is because I go 
through it every school 

. day. 1 am a Junior at 
Muleshoe High School. Let 
met take you on one of my 
average days:

First period I have Band. 
The band hall is small. 
Almost too small for our 
,band. Next year we will 
increase in size to about 90 
or 100. The band hall will 
then be too small to house 
us. Our instrument room is 
crowded, too. Lack of spa
ce is not our only problem, 
though. It is usually cold in 
the band hall. The wind
ows let cold air through 
like they open. Dust also 
comes through. There is 
also no insulation above 
our ceiling and the walls 
are concrete block covered 
on the outside by brick.

Next, 1 have Speech in 
Room 14. The room has 
carpet, paneling, and stays 
fairly warm. The only prob
lem is there is a large 
water spot on the ceiling 
and part of the wall. The 
spot has been there ever 
since last spring when the 
roof leaked. The auditor
ium is also part of our 
classroom. This is where 
we perform when we are 
preparing for a tourna
ment if we can bear the 
cold. The heaters are so 
loud we can’t have them on 
when we are performing.

My two classes before 
lunch are in regular class
rooms. No matter where I 
sit in either room, I am 
ususally cold. The heater 
vents are so old that there 
is not much warm air that 
can flow through them.

During fifth period, 1 am 
in Room 14 again but 
instead of Mr. Moore tea
ching Speech he has an 
English 111 class.

Last period 1 have office 
help in the band hall. Mr. 
Chance has me work with 
the sixth grade percussion
ist since I am a High 
School dummer. Because 
we don’t have practice ro
oms, I have to find a place 
somewhere else in the 
building that is not being 
used. Many times we use 
the auditorium but we 
either have to freeze of put 
up with the noise of the 
heaters.

The situation at M.H.S. 
is this bad. Every student, 
teacher, and administrator 
has to put up with it 
everyday. For a short time 
we had a hope that next 
year things would be dif
ferent. My class would 
have been the first to 
graduate from our “ new” 
high school. Our hopes 
were shattered when peo
ple failed to turn out to 
vote. Many of the people 
have children going to Mu
leshoe Public Schools. 
Whether they would have

“P
B o y , T h e s e  

M a y t a g s  

A r e  R e a l l y

b u i l t !

voted for it or not they 
showed us, the students, 
faculty, and administration 
of M.I.S.D. that they don’t 
care about our school sys
tem.

The only good things 
about M.I.S.D. are the 
faculty, administration and 
most of all the quality of 
education. The faculty of 
M.H.S. sets a warm feel
ing for ur, the students. 
This atmosphere, I think, 
helps us to forget for a 
short time about how 
shabby our school is and 
sets where we can concen
trate on education.

Superintendent Home 
and his assistants also care 
about the students. Many 
times I see Mr. Home walk 
down the halls or step into 
one of my classrooms to 
observe. He always has a 
- mile on his face and wants 
to be everyone’s friend.

The standard of educa
tion here can’t be matched, 
in my opinion, by any other 
school this size. After I 
graduate from here and 1 
am on my own I will be 
proud to say I got my high 
school education here.

I only wish our building 
had the same high stan
dards as our education 
does. When no one cares, 
though, wishes don’t come 
true, no matter how bad 
we want them.

1 think I speak not only 
for myself, but for my 
fellow students.

Sincerely, 
Robert Nowlin 

Student, Muleshoe 
High School

Dear Editor (& community)
I was really surprised at 

the way the school bond 
election turned out, and 
surprised and ashamed so 
many parents don’t care 
enough to vote, even 
against the issue. And I’m 
ashamed that our kids are 
not going to have the best 
education affordable for 
our town. My children say 
that in the high school they 
have to wear their coats in 
some rooms and still aren’t 
comfortable, and in other 
rooms their faces bum 
from the heat. In my opin
ion, this isn’t a good learn
ing, or teaching environ
ment.

I overheard some older 
gents saying, “ Boy, kids 
today are spoiledl When I 
went to school we just had 
an old wood stove in a 
building with walls you 
could throw a cat throu
gh.” Times change, and 
education is one thing we 
can’t afford to fall behind 
in. Our nation’s leaders are 
being educated now.

I also heard a bit about 
“ Why should we spend our 
money on the school? Rot
ten kids would just tear it 
up!” Man, that’s pessi
mism! Most of our kids 
don’t deserve that label. 
Our school is full of kids 
who deserve the best, and 
it’s hard to have pride in

Your Authorized 

Soles & Service 
Dealer

MN9MRS
122 S. 1st 
272-3030

your school when it’s in the 
condition ours is in.

Mr. Horne and the board 
spent their valuable time 
researching this matter 
and I want to take this 
opportunity to thank them, 
for trying to make a change 
that is needed, and that is 
more economically made 
now than later.

Dianne Allison 
City

Dear Editor,
I, as a student at Mule

shoe High School, am wri
ting this letter to the peop
le in my community who 
voted down the bond elect
ion and those who did not 
even care enough to vote. 
While the passing of the 
bond election would have 
raised taxpayers taxes it 
directly affects me also. I 
am the one who has to go 
to the school.

The passing of the bond 
election meant for me a 
decent place to go to 
school. It would have 
meant not freezing in the 
winter and boiling in the- 
summer. How can I be 
expected to learn up to 
my highest potential when 
the conditions inside are 
the same as outside.

Do not think I am not 
thankful for the teachers 
who strive under the pre
sent conditions to prepare 
us for the future. I feel that 
I could learn more through 
better and improved condi
tions.

When we kids found out 
that the bond election had 
been voted down we were 
all disheartened. We felt 
sure that it would pass. We 
felt sure that the voters in 
this community had en
ough compassion to want 
to help us in any way they 
could. I guess we were 
wrong.

I am not old enough to 
vote, but when I am I will 
try to see both sides of the 
issue. I am asking you the 
grown-ups, the voters, to 
please try and see the kids 
side of it.

The students of the Mu
leshoe Schools are the 
grown-ups and future of 
tomorrow. Please help 
us to get the best educa
tion possible. With your 
help we can make a better 
tomorrow.

Sincerely, 
Betsy Lunsford 

a student at 
Muleshoe High School

Dear Editor,
This letter is in regard to 

the recent bond election. 
To my total disbelief the 
public voted the bond 
down. If people could only 
realize how old our high 
school is. Here are just a 
few examples: 1) The sc
hool was built in the school 
year of 1949-50 and has not 
been changed or renovated 
yet. 2) The weather condi

tions on the inside are the 
same as those on the out
side. 3) During the sum
mer, when the teacher has 
the fan on, we can’t hear 
her. She has to yell above 
the noise of the fan so that 
we can hear her. When she 
yells, she disturbs other 
classes since the walls are 
so thin. 4) Some of the 
lockers in the halls are 
falling apart and several of 
the doors won’t close or 
lock. That problem just 
invites thieves to take 
whatever they can.

What people just don’t 
realize is that their taxes 
may go up but those doll
ars spent may be deducted 
from their federal taxes. In 
the future the school will 
continue to deteriorate and 
the citizens will pay many 
times more for a new 
structure.

This bond election was 
the perfect chance to show 
the other school districts 
which have passed bond 
issues that people of Mule
shoe are progressive and 
support education in their 
community. Muleshoe vo
ters who voted against the 
proposal have led the sc
hool district in a giant step 
backwards, For those of 
you who voted for the 
issue, thank you.

Gary Watkins, 
a student at Muleshoe 

High School

Lazbuddie 
School Menu i

Dec. 7-11, 1981 

MONDAY
BREAKFAST: Cereal, Jui
ce, Milk
LUNCH: Meat & Cheese 
Enchaladas, Buttered Co
rn, Green Salad, Fruit, 
Milk

TUESDAY
BREAKFAST: Donuts, Ju
ice, Milk
LUNCH: Hamburgers, Fr
ench Fries, Pickles, Let
tuce, Onion, Catsup, Pud
ding, Milk

WEDNESDAY 
BREAKFAST: Hot Biscuit, 
Sausage, Jelly. Juice, Milk 
LUNCH: Spaghetti with 
Meat Sauce, Black-eyed 
Peas, Fried Okra, Jello 
with Pineapple, Corn Br
ead, Milk

THURSDAY
BREAKFAST: Hot Cereal, 
Juice, Milk
LUNCH: Hamburgers, Fr
ench Fries, Pickles, Lett
uce, Onion, Catsup, Fruit, 
Milk

FRIDAY
BREAKFAST: Buttered T- 
oast, Scrambled Eggs, Jui
ce, Milk
LUNCH: Fish Portions, Cr
eamy Macaroni, Green 
Peas, Peanut Butter, Jelly, 
Yeast Biscuit, Milk

^ u F o m )
MAROWARE STORES?

BARGAIN
OF THE M O N TH

C O R N IN G  W ARE
MO*

, Sapptet last

TOOL VALUE
OF THE MONTH I

3-PC.
FRENCH WHITE 
C00K/SERVING SET
Elagant & functional. Goes 
from freezer to oven to table. 
A lso ideal for microwave 
ovens. Includes 2Vi-qt. round 
casserole, cover, 10-in. pie/ 
quiche plate. F1/3

Quantities limited

QUANTITIES LIMITED

Pollenex

Just turn dial to choose from 
coarse, fine, wide angle or 
pulsating spray. Vary inten
sity from gentle to vigorous. 
Wall mounting. DM109

Master
MECHANIC

WMa Supptas last

8.98n o w

19-INCH 
HIP-ROOF TOOL BOX
Enameled-steel tool box 
w/removable tote tray. 
Piano-type hinge, single  
drawbolt w/padlock eye. 
19x8'/ix7 inches. MM819 

Quantities Limited

Fry & Co, .
401 South 1st Muleshoe 272-4S11V

Dear Editor,
I would like to take this 

opportunity to publicly ex
press my personal thanks 
and that of the Muleshoe 
Chamber of Commerce and 
Agriculture to the many 
individuals and organiza
tions who have done so 
much to assist us this 
Christmas season. I am 
sure that you have noticed 
the decorations which are 
now up on the streets of 
Muleshoe. Please be as
sured, they did not get 
there by themselves. The 
City of Muleshoe, South
western Public Service 
Company and Bailey Coun
ty Electric Cooperative all 
donated a tremendous am
ount of time and the use of 
several pieces of large 
equipment in order to de
corate Muleshoe for the 
holidays.

It is through the coop
eration of these people that 
we are able to take a great 
deal of price in the appear
ance of our town this year. 
But we are even more 
proud of the people who 
made this project such a 
successful one. I hope that 
when you see the employ
ees of the City, Southwest
ern Public Service and Ba
iley County Electric, that 
you will take the time to 
thank them for their 
efforts.

We would also like to 
thank all of the individuals 
and organizations who vol
unteered (or were drafted!) 
to participate in some way 
to make the many Christ
mas activities in town so 
enjoyable. Christmas is a 
time of giving, and all 
those who participated and 
worked to make our holi
day events successful have 
given of themselves, for 
which we are truly grate
ful.

Sincerely, 
John Gully 

Manager

Funny People
"Som e people are 

funny,” mused the man in 
the bar. "! know a fellow who 
hadn’t kissed his wife for ten 
years. Then he goes and 
shoots a guy who did."

Sudan Varsity 
Girls Win 

Third In Row
The Sudan Varsity Horn- 

ettes took their third vic
tory of the season Monday 
when they put the sting 
7b-42 to the Littlefield 
Wildcats.

Lisa Wood hit 4 FG in 
the opening stanza of the 
game for 8; Debra Scott 
and Sharia each 1 FG; 
Jeannia Nix 2 free ones 
and Judy Wiseman a free 
one for the lead of 15 to the 
guests 0.

Debra led the locals in 
the second quarter with 4 
FG; Shanda, Lisa, Judy 
and Sharia each 1 FG and 
Missy 3 out of 4 FTA and 
Sharia one free one, Jean
nia 2 free ones and Janet a 
free one for the whopping 
23 while Littlefield added 
only 13.

Half time score was

38-21.
The Hornettes came 

back in the third with 1 FG 
and 2 free ones for another 
24. Littlefield added 10. 
Janet and Debra each had 
2 FG; Sharia and Lisa each 
5 FG and Lisa 2 free ones.

In the final stanza, the 
Hornettes hit for 6 FG and 
2 free ones for 14 more. 
Lisa again led the scoring 
with 3 more FG; Sharia 1 
FG and 2 free ones; and 
Missy 2 FG. Littlefield 
added 11 for the final score 
of 76-42.

Janet had 2 FG-1 free-6 
RB & 2 S for 5; Sheila 1 
FG-2 RB for 2 pts; Shanda
1 FG-2 RB and 3 S for 2; 
Lisa 11 FG-2 free ones, 10 
RB and 1 steal for high 
pointer with 24 for the 
game; Sharia 6 FG & 3 
FTA-10 RB- & 1 S for 15 
points; Judy 1 FG-1 free 
one-1 RB for 3; Marie had
2 RB; Missy hit 2 FG and 3 
FT had 4 RB and 2 steals 
for 7; Jeannia had 4 free

ones and 1 RB toi 4.
The locals made 14 oul 

of 27 FT A for 51.9%, 46 
rebounds and 13 steals for 
the third win of the season.

ONE MINUTE SPORTS QUIZ

1. Who was named base 
ball's NL Manager of the 
Year?
2. Name the winner of the 
NL's Cy Young award.
3. Name the coach who re
cently tied Amos Alonzo 
Stagg's career wins.
4. Who was named base
ball’s AL Manager of the 
Year?
5. Wilt Chamberlain was 
NBA scoring leader for how 
many years?

Answer* To Sport Quiz
1. Tommy Lasorda.
2. Fernando Valenzuela, 
L.A. Dodgers.
3. Bear Byrant, Alabama 
with 314.
4. Billy Martin.
5. Seven years, 1960-1966.

Speedy
“ Have you ever been 

pinched for going too fast?” 
“ No, but I’ve been 

slapped.”

“DISCOVER YOUR BEAUTY AGAIN”
DO YOU WANT YOUNGER,SMOOTHER,GLOWING SKIN? 

OF COURSE,ALL WOMEN DO!
THE SECRET IS YOURS TO DISCOVER...

NON-SURGICAL FACE LIFT KIT 
Now Only $29.95

PLUS FREE! Indian Malden Earth Tone •  *
All Around Blush OR Dazzle Dust with fjE e k

Professional Powder Brush c , %
$15.00 Value FREE with order » W  

LIMITED HOLIDAY OFFER > m
TOTAL VALUE $60.00 FOR JUST $29.95 ■ *  **
Limit 2 per family please

Mon«y-B«ck Guarantee
TO: INDIAN MAIDEN COSMETICS ©  
P O Box 64372 IM  C o rn ©
Lubbock, Texos79464

Please rush m e _ _ _ _ _ _ _ N o n -
Surgicol Face-Lift Kits and my free 
gift, for $29.95 plus $3.00 shiDoina 
and handling per kit. G if t  [.) 1-T J2
My payment for________ is enclosed.
Please Print

Nom e____________________
Phone

Cash Check
L) MaslcrCard LlVUa fxd Datemmnmnaam p

3 4 weeks delivery Expires 12 31 -81 1-1

SUCCESSFUL BUSINESS 
IS A CINCH 

IF YOU USE THE INCH!
That's right! When you use a column 

inch or more in newspaper 
advertising be it display or
classified you reach thousands 

of potential buyers that are eager 
to receive your money-saving 
message in...

The Journals

Call Today

272-4536

Muleshoe & Bailey 
Coun ty Journals
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White Services 
Held Here 
Friday

Services for Herman W. 
White, 63, of Friona were 
held at 2 p.m. Friday, Dec. 
4 in foe First Christian 
Church in Muleshoe with 
Rev. Dick Terr, pastor, 
officiating.

Interment was in Bailey 
County Memorial Park un
der the direction of Ellis 
Funeral Home. White died 
at 11:27 a.m. Wednesday 
in the Veterans Adminis
tration Hospital at Amaril
lo.

He was born Dec. 18, 
1917 in Redbay, Alabama 
and moved to Friona three 
years ago from Muleshoe. 
He was a farmer, a mem
ber of the Muleshoe VFW 
and a veteran of WWII 
serving with the U.S. 
Army.

Survivors include two 
•ons, Billy White of Here
ford and Dennis White of 
Dumas; his mother, Mrs. 
S.O. White of Friona; one 
sister, Mrs. Lois Austin of 
Dimmitt; three brothers, 
Gene White of Ft. Lauder
dale, Florida, Jack White 
of Summerfleld, and R ^s 
White of Hereford; and 
one grandchild.

BIBLE VERSE
“Thou therefore en

dure hardness, as a good 
soldier o f Jesus Christ. ”
1. To whom were these 
words addressed?
2. By whom were they 
spoken?
3. Who were Timothy’s 
mother and grandmother?

to B ftlc Varaa

1. To Timothy, a young 
preacher of the Gospel.
2. By Paul, the Apostle.
3. Jewish women, named 
Eunice and Lois, respec

tively.

Letter Of Appreciation

To The Family of 

Dr, Bennie 0. McDaniel

It is difficult to know how to respond 
) appropriately to the death of a man such as 
Dr McDaniel, who has contributed so much to 

good medical care in Muleshoe.

We wish, by means of this letter, to let the 
family know that everyone connected with the 

| Medical Center, including the Governing Board 
and Medical Staff, is aware of Dr. McDaniel's 
good work in the community. Perhaps we can 
preserve his memory by following his example 
and continuing the work he began here in 
Muleshoe.

G o v e r n in g  B o a r d  C h a ir m a n

c E f e f  o f S&ediOyHr S t a f f

I s t r a t o l

When you decide 
to lose weight —

CALL 
D IE T

I did and I lost
70 POUNDS
in just 16 weeks!
And, most importantly, 
because of the understand
ing, care and knowledge I 
received from my Diet Center 
Counselor, I know I can 
maintain my wei^it and never 
be fat again. I only wish I had 
found Diet Center years ago!

C&uifcjW  O iluut

DIET
CENTER

Shape Up For The Holidays. Come In 

And Let Us Help You Lose That 

5 or 10 Lbs. Before Christmas We 

Have "The Perfect" Weight Loss 

Program. Free Consultation 

Call Today 272-5487

8 a.m. - 5p.m. After 5 By Appointment 

Trodewinds Plaza

;r >
irnm mm m

Courthouse
Gilbert Costorena—All of 
Lot Number (19), and the 
(W 10’) of Lot Number

/ V n t n a  I  Number (24),
iV C fldB  I  Country Club Addition to

the Town of Muleshoe, 
Bailey County, Texas 

Harvey L. Bass and wife, 
Marie Bass to Barbara Di
ane Sliger—All of Lot 
Number (3), Block Number 
(2), Golf Course Addition 
to the Town of Muleshoe, 
Bailey County, Texas 

Dempsy Smith and wife 
Selma Smith to Edward L. 
Huff and wife, Lucille 
Huff—All of Lot Number 
(1) Block Number (19), 
Country Club Addition to 
the Town of Muleshoe, 
Bailey County, Texas 

Gentry N. Lynn and 
wife, Shirley M .’Lynn to 
Gene Atkins—All of Lot 
Number (11) and the 
(SW’LY15’) of Lot Number 
(10), Block Number (1), 
Muleshoe Park Addition 
to the City of Muleshoej

FREE FREE FREE
We have the IDEA1 gift for that special girl or boy on 
your list. Yellow and Calico kittens just in time for 
Christmas. CaU 272-4536 Hurry before they’re all gone!

FREE

WARRANTY DEEDS

Roger Gene McGuire 
and wife, Kerma McGuire 
to Charmec Energy Corp
oration—A 2.39 acre tract 
of land out of the Northeast 
quarter of Section 2S, Bl- 
ock X, WD A FW Johnson 
Subdivision, Bailey Coun
ty, Texas.

Barbara Diane Sliger to 
Harvey L. Bass and wife, 
Marie Bass— A tract of 
land out of the Northeast 
part of Section Number 
(40), Block Y, WD & FW 
Johnson’s Subdivision No. 
2, in Bailey County, Texas

Ted Harrison and wife, 
Bertie Harrison to Lucio 
Torres and wife, Gloria 
Torres to Mike Perez and

Bailey County, Texas 
Gary G. Gibbs to Ben 

Caylor Gibbs and wife Za- 
oda G ibbs-The (N/2) of 
the (NE/4) of Section (22), 
Block B, Melvin Blum and 
Blum Survey, Bailey Coun
ty, Texas

H.D. Hunter, Inc., A 
Texas Corporation to Linda 
W Uhite-The (SE/4) of 
Section Number (21), Block 
Y, WD & FW Johnson’s 
Subdivision No. 2, Bailey 
County, Texas 

Laurine Williams Quis- 
enberry, Alvin Joe Will
iams and Loyce Williams 
Burton to Dorothy May 
Williams Smith—All of Lot 
Number (2), in Block Num
ber (6), Lakeside Addition 
to the Town of Muleshoe, 
Bailey County, Texas 

Sherry Reed to Gerald 
Reid and Thursie Reid—all 
of Lot (3), Block (7), Lenau 
Subdivision to the Town of 
Muleshoe, Bailey County, 
Texas

COUNTY COURT

Wiedebush Sc Company 
vs W.D. Hukill-default ju
dgement

MARRIAGE LICENSE

Daniel Garcia, Jr., Earth 
and San Juanita Trinidad 
Ramos, Muleshoe

Harold Keefer Haynie 
and Dorothy Louise La 
Grone, Sudan

Cruz Tarango Orozco 
and Ofelia Munguia, Here
ford

Emilio Valencia, Jr. and 
Caroline Maestos, Mule
shoe

William Robert Sowder, 
Goodland and Dorenda 
Timms, Anton

Students see Europe in 82. 
29 day tour of Munich, 
Salzburg, Venice, Floren
ce, Rome, The Alps, Paris, 
and London. Call or write 
Mrs. Juanita Hadley, Boi 
161, Texico, NM 88135, 
phone [505] 482-3857 
l-49s-4tsc

West Plains 
Medical Center 

Report

ADMITTED
Nov. 30, Robert Gilli

land, Grace Kemp, Joe 
Ellis

Dec. 1, Jerry Maxwell, 
Nick Durate, Tammy 
Ramm, Laura Kersey, Ber
tha Benne, Maria Reyes, 
Chuck Longo

Dec. 2, Fred Horner, Joe 
Lee Truelock, Jamie Mata, 
Mary Ann Jones, Gertrude 
Lancaster

Dec. 3, Kitty McKay, 
Edward Bimmerman

DISMISSED
Nov. 30, Pattie Robin

son, Iva Vinson, Alice Me 
Laughlin, Dolores Orozco, 
Joseph Hawkins, Nancy 
Cochran, Heneritto Ruiz, 
Brandy Rocha 

Dec. 1, Rayaldo Cruz, 
Thomas Wingo, Jesus Ber- 
uman, John Willburn, Ma
ggie Bruns

Dec. 2, Nick Durante, 
Daily Howell, Donna Nes
bitt, Willie M. Carothers, 
Michael Thompson 

Dec. 3, Maria Reyes, 
Apolonia Vidana and baby 
boy

Golden Gleams

O give thanks unto the 
Lord, for he is good: 
for his mercy e..dureth

forever.
•Psalms 107:1.
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Attention i
Next Seafood Sale Will Be

Sat., Dec. 12,1-6 p.m.
At Shop Rite Parking Lot

Simon Seafood
Abilene, Texas 1

it!,

i f c .

ATTEND THE CHURCH 
OF YOUR CHOICE

\

MULESHOE ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
517 'South First 
Rev. James Golaz 
EMMANUEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Iglesia Bautista Emmaneul 
107 East Third 
Isaias Cardenas, Pastor 
RICHLAND HOLS BAPTIST CHURCH 
17th and West Ave. D 
Brock Sanders, Pastor 
SPANISH BAPTIST MISSION 
East Third and Ave. E 
Rev. Aradio Gonzales 
TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH 
314 Ave. B 
Don Knight, Pastor 
LONGVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 
Phone 946-3413 
B.C. Stoneciphcr, Pastor 
SIXTEENTH AND AVE. D 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 
James Johnson, Pastor 
Sunday - 10:30 a.m.
Evening - 6 p.m.
Wednesday - 8 p.m.
PROGRESS BAPTIST CHURCH 
Danny Jackson 
Progress, Texas
NORTHSIDE CHURCH OF CHRIST 
117 E. Birch Street 
SPANISH ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
East 6th and Ave. F 
Rev. Hipolito Pecina 
UNITED PENTECOSTAL GOSPEL 
LIGHTHOUSE CHURCH 
207 E. Ave. G 
George Green, Pastor 
MULESHOE BAPTIST CHURCH 
8th Street and Ave. G 
Bob Dodd, Pastor

"If I take the wings of the morning, and dwell in 
the uttermost parts of the sea: even there shall thy 
hand lead me. and thy right hand shall hold me " 
Psalms 139:9. 10.

What a wonderful promise. No matter where we go 
or what we do. God is willing to lead us and is there to 
help us.

Another comforting scripture recalling God’s love 
toward us is this: "How precious also are thy thoughts 
unto me. O Godl How great is the sum of them! If I 
should count them, they are more in number than the 
sand." Psalm 139,17. 18.

It is comforting and pleasant to let our thoughts wing 
upward to verses like these.

We invite you to read your Bible and attend church 
this week.

The (hurtli is M 's  oppointid oj«k » in this 

world lor spreading the knowledge of His Ion  

lot awn ond of Hit deme-J for man lo respond 

to that Ion  hr loving - t neighbor Without 

this grounding in the Ion  of M ,  no govern 

men) nr satiety or way of life will long 

porsenre ond the freedoms which we hold so 

door will inevitably >erith. Therefore, even 

from o selfish point of view, one should support 

the Church for the sake of the wo.! .o f him. 

self and hit family. Beyond that, however, 

every person should uphold and participate in 

the Church because it tolls the truth about 

man s life, death and destiny; the truth which 

alone will set him tree to live os a child of 

M .

Colaillton Adv. Ser.

CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE 
Ninth and Ave. C 
Rev. Jimmie Williams. Pastor 
FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
130 W. Ave. G 
Rev. Walter Bartholf 
Sunday School 10:00 a.m.
Worship 11:00 a.m.
LATIN AMERICAN METHODIST MISSION
Ave. D and Fifth Street
R.Q. Cahvez, Pastor
THE COMMUNITY CHURCH
Morton Highway
H.D. Hunter, Pastor
CAL VARY BAPTIST CHURCH
James Williams, Pastor
1733 W. Ave. C
PROGRESS SECOND BAPTIST CHURCH 
Clifford Slay, Pastor 
1st and 3rd Sundays
FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Rev. Bill Kent
507 West 2nd, Muleshoe
ST. JOHN LUTHERAN
Lariat, Texas

*

Herman J. Schelter, Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m.
’worship Service - 11a.m.
PRIMITIVE BAPTIST CHURCH
621 South First
Elder Bernard Gowens
MULESHOE CHURCH OF CHRIST
David Cox, Minister
Clovis Highway
JEHOVAH WITNESS
Friona Highway
Boyd Lowery, Minister
1MMACUALTE CONCEPTION CATHOLIC
Father Patrick Mahar
Northeast of City in Morrison Edition

220 West Ave. E Corner of West Boston and West Birch ' 
Rev. J.E. Meeks Rev. M.S. Brown, Pastor

NEW CONVENANT CHURCH 
Plainview Highway 
Jimmy Low, Pastor 
Sunday, 10 a.m.
Wednesday: 7:00 p.m.

West Plains 
Pharmacy

708 S. lot. 272-4524

Muleshoe Co-op 
Gins

Margie Hawkins 
Manager
272-3412

Bratcher Motor 
Supply

107 E. Ave. B 2724288

Robert Green Inc.
Your Oldsmobile, GMC, 

Pontiac, Buick Dealer 
W. Hwy. 84 2724588

Dent-Rempe 
Implement Co.

John Deere Dealer

White’s Cashway 
Grocery

Where Friends Meet 
and Prices Talk

American Valley 
Inc.

Farmers Spraying 
Service

Kemp’s Discount 
Furniture

1210 W. Amer. Blvd. 
272-5023

Western Drug
114 Main

Muleshoe Body 
Shop

402 N. First 2724246

Main Street 
Beauty Salon

272-3448
hd  2724511fittL-_

Muleshoe 
Publishing Co.

Muleshoe 272-4536

Lee’s Western 
Wear, Inc.



DEADLINE FOR CLASSIFIED 
ADS IS TUESDAYS AND  

* FRIDAYS

i

1

CLASSIFIED RATES 
1st Insertion,

Per W ordS. (5 
Minimum Charge-$2.00 

2nd Insertion,
Per W ordS. 13 
3rd Insertion,

Per W ordS. 10 
Minimum ChargeSl.80  

Vs Cheaper to run 
Classifieds 3 times 

or more
CARD OF THANKS 

25 Words-‘S3.00 
Over 25 Words 

Charged at regular 
Classified Rates 

Classified Display- 
Si. 55 per column inch 

Double Rate for 
Blind Ads 

DEADLINE FOR 
INSERTION 

11 a.m. Tues. for Thurs. 
11 a. m. Fri. for Sun. 
WE RESERVE THE 

RIGHT TO CLASSIFY 
REVISE OR REJECT 

AN V AD.
NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY ERROR 

AFTER AD HAS RUN
ONCE.

II

PERSONALS

STANLEY HOME 
PRODUCTS 
Janice Snell 

965-2665 
l-43t-tfc

l

WE BUY USED 
FURNITURE AND 

APPLIANCES 
CALL 272-3030 
HARVEY BASS 

APPLIANCE 
l-18s-tfc

Custom farming, 8 row 
equipment. Reasonable 
rates. Call 272-5317 before 
8 a. m. or after 7 p. m. 
l-16s-tfc

CREDIT PROBLEMS? 
Get MasterCard or Visa- 
No credit check, guaran- 
ted, free details; Send 
SASE to HOC. Box 280570, 

I Dallas, Texas, 75228 
l-49s-4tcts

I

SELL AVON DURING THE 
HOLIDAYS. Earn good 
$$$. Set your own hours. 
For more information, call 
Nettie 272-3208 or Oneida 
27i-3346 
3-45s-6tc

RN needed in Muleshoe 
area to work with pro
gressive Home Health a- 
gency. Competive salary. 
Mileage expenses and 
fringe benefits. 894-9657 
call 8-5 Mon.-Fri. [Level- 
land]
3- 47s-tfc

SARATOGA GARDENS 
1300 N. Walnut, Friona 

Phone 247-3666 
A* 2, or 3 bedroom apart

m en ts  modern, wall to wall 
carpet, heating/cooling, 
kitchen equiped, laundry 
facitilies, parking. Low 
rent for needy families. 
Call collect.

5-46t-tfc

FOR RENT: House S125 a 
month. Doc Goucher 272-
3tt9 .
4- 49s-ltp

Definition
Marriage-the first 

union to defy manage
ment.

-Count, Los Angeles.

FOR RENT. 14x72 2 bed
room, iVi bath house-trail
er, furnished or unfurnish
ed. 3 miles north o f Earth.
257-3776.
5-49t-tfc

REAL ESTATE | ^ g |

REID REAL ESTATE 
we want your business 

’ 'Remember 
REID REAL ESTATE 

1614 W. American Blvd. 
272-3142

3 BR, 1 V* bath, over 
1,500 sq. ft. living area, 
fenced backyard, & stor
age house.

3 BR, 2 bath, fireplace, 
sunroom, double car ga
rage

3 BR, 1 bath, new roof, 
carport.

2 houses together with 
1,800 sq. ft. plus breeze
way.

Farm- 621 acre farm, 
well improved, good wa
ter, assumeable loans. 
Thursie Reid-272-3142

Krebbs Real Estate 
201 W. Ave. C 

Appraisals
Have lots and acreages 
on Lubbock Hwy. 1 mile. 
Terms.

Beautiful 3 BR home in 
Muleshoe.

2 3 BR homes. Close in. 
Good terms.

320A dry land. Wheat 
goes. Good land.

Perfect 160A irrig. Good 
water. Lamb county.

U50A irrig. All in 1 
block. Good water Vs 
min. Good terms.

Good 80A alfalfa. 2 
wells. Good water. 
Terms.
8-48t-tfc

VA appraised-No down pay
ment to qualified Veteran. 
Lovely 3 bedroom, IV* ba
ths, brick home is Crest 
Park Addition, Littlefield 

■ Texas. Call Ida L. Howell 
Real Estate at 894-8566. 
8-40t-tfc

: ..............................................
160 acre farm for sale. 2 8
inch wells good water. 
House 40x60 metal bam 
965-2643 
8-47t-8tc

HOUSE FOR SALE: 3 BR,
1V*, LR, kitchen, dining 
combination, den, ample 
storage, comer lot, near 3 
schools, 1928 sq. ft. living 
area. 621 W. 6th Phone 
272-4732 days or 272-4827 
evenings.
8-47s-12tc “JW —-
BY OWNER-Attractive liv
ing (w/fireplace), dining, 
kitchen combination, 3 
bedroom, 2 bath, dbl. gar
age. Equity buy. Assume 
loan. Shown by appoint
ment only after 6 p.m. and 
all day Sat. & Sun. 
272-4428.
8-35s-stfc_______

FOR SALE: Less than 1 
year old brick home, 3 
bedroom, IV* bath, 1 car 
garage, large fenced back
yard. Call 272-5366 
8-49s-6tc

160 acre farm for sale. 4 
miles north on Hwy. 1760. 
Call 272-4280 
8-49s-tsc

Town & Country Equites 
Nice 3 bdrm, 2‘/a bath, 
20 acres, barn and corral 
Vt mile from city limits 
965-2642 or 272-3496 
8-46t-tfc

320 dryland Roosevelt 
County, where the oil is. 
Call 272-3923 
8-46s-stfc

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 
IV* bath, brick, 1 car 
garage, fenced yard, stor
age house in Richland 
Hills. 272-5132 for appoint
ment.
8-49t-tfc

FOR SALE: Nice 2 bed
room, 2 bath brick home.
To settle estate. 3 miles 
north o f Earth. 257-3776 
or 257-3896.
8-49t-tfc

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 3 
bedroom, 2 bath, 2 car 
garage. Brick, newly paint
ed and remodeled. Central 
Vacuum system and attic 
storage. Approximatley 
1750 sq. ft. Equity buy or 
new loan. See at 329 W. 
Ave. J. or call Gary Royal 
at 265-3281 or 272-5081 
after 5:30.
8-35s-tfc

FOR SALE: Two Labor 354 
acres fifteen miles south
west o f Muleshoe, one irri
gation well (good), price 
reasonable. Contact Floras 
E. Miller at 504 W. 7th in 
Muleshoe. Phone 272-3756 
8-48t-5tc

For all your real estate 
needs call:

GLAZE & GOFORTH 
112 Ave. C 
272-4208

8-11-tfc

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2 
bath, brick, living Townrr 
den with fireplace, office, 
Richland Hill. 272-4701. 
8-21t-tfc •

Smallwood Real Estate 
232 Main 
272-4838 

*****

Rock house, 3 bedrooms, 2 
baths, sunroom, 2 car gar
age.

3 bedroom, 2 bath brick 
house, fenced back yard. 
Richland Hills 
8-47t

See or call joe  Small
wood, Broker 
8-44t-tfc

By owner, 20 acv s, 2 miles 
west o f Muleshoe 8 inch 
irrigation well. 2 bedroom 
house $30,000 cash. 272- 
4378 or 925-6497 
8-48t-tfc

Irrigated, new undergr
ound pipe. 2- 158 acre 
tracts near Muleshoe. 
$1150 /  acre Norman Real
tors 806-795-9514 ~

^ c ^ f tn x y  < z/^cafty

2 bedroom completely 
remode1 «>cftRrpet. good 
location.

Country living 3 bedroom, 
2 bath, double garage, 
brick home on Hwy 2 miles 
from town. Immediate r  - 
session.
8-46t-8-46t-tfc

Small acreage 3 miles 
east o f Muleshoe on 
highway.

I l l  W. Avenue B. 
Muleshoe 
272-4581 
8-44s-tfc

Country living- 36 lots, 3 
BR, 3 bath, living room, 
den, dining room kitchen 
combination, utility room, 
double carport, large gre
enhouse. 4 acres with 
barn, 2 BR rent house. 
272-5040

JIMMIE CRAWFORC
R E A L  E ST A T E  i  IN S U R A N C I
t O »OX »< WHT AVEMUfc c

MUlfSHOI TEXAS WO

Small 3 bedroom, IV* 
baths, fireplace, 2 car 
garage, & storage hou
se. Richland Hills Addi
tion. Very nice.

3 bedroom, IV* baths, 
enclosed garage & stor
age house. Richland 
Hills Addition.

Rancho No Tango, 2 
bedrooms, IV* baths, of
fice, large barn and all 
located on 2.9 acres. A 
horseman’s dream.

310 acres with 5 wells 
and 2 pivot sprinklers 65 
acres with 1 well and 1 
tailwater pump, Large 3 
bedroom, IV* baths, br
ick home with 2 car 
garage, barn, vegetable 
stand, trailer house, 
grain storage, refrigera
ted box car all located on 
2.9 acres. Good vege
table farm set-up.

59x140 ft. corner lot at 
13th and D.
8-49s-stfc

Bingham & Nieman 
Realty

116 E. Ave. C 
272-5285° 965-2488

Equity buy- 3-1V* extra 
large paneled living den 
combo

3-1%-2 exposed beam 
ceiling in living area 
with corner rock fire
place.

Totally remodeled inside 
& out. Excellent first 
home, 3-1 plus carport.

3-1-1 This home has lots 
of potential, nice loca- 

, tion.

Near Tolk- large 3-2-2 
home, 60 acres with 10” 
well, shop, barns, & 
corrals.

FARMS
Parmer Co.-320 Ac. 2-8” 
elec, wells, 2 elec, cen
ter pivots, completely 
fenced.

Bailey Co.- 395 ac., 4 
wells, 1 center pivot.

Bailey Co.- 160 ac., 2-8” 
wells, 1 center pivot.

Parmer Co.- 320 ac., 
2-8” wells, U.G. tile, & 
return system, $800 ac.. 
terms.
8-49s-tfc

We Appreciate 
your Business!” 

George & Diane Nieman 
965-2488

BRUCE ELECTRIC 
Residential, commercial, 

wiring, repairs, supplies, 
and fixtures.

24 hour service 
272-5114 

15-43s-tfc

Want a propane system? 
check with 

SMITH LP GAS 
MULESHOE 

15-30s-tfc

FRANK’S 
REFRIGERATION 

APPLIANCE & SERVICE 
PARTS & REPAIR

315 W. 3rd Ph. 272-3822 
15-7t-tfc

HONEY FOR SALE 
Nick Landers 

334 W. Ave. J  
272-3096 

15-32t-tfc

Interior-Exterior painting, 
roof replacement. Repair 
all types of repair. Call 
C&D Paint Repair at 272- 
3574
15-48t-8tc

“ Have Brush Will Paint” 
Call Charles Harvey 
272-3574.
15-48t-6tc

FOR SALE: 1 gas powered 
lawn mower. $65.00. 1 gas 
powered edger. $65.00 
272-3574 
15-47t-tfc

158 acres 5 miles north
west o f Muleshoe. 2 wells, 
$800.00 per acre. 272-4764 
15-49s-10tp

New post office for sale. 
Enochs, Texas. Guaranteed 
lease for 10 years with 
option. If interested Call 
214-785-4232.
15-49s-2tp

Male puppy to give away. 
Call 272-3923. May be seen 
at 603 W. Ave. G. 
15-49s-ltc

FOR SALE: 2 reserve seat 
tickets on 50 yard line to 
the Cotton Bowl game on 
January 1, 1982. 272-4536 
15-49s-ltp

FOR SALE: Quasar 12 inch 
color TV $50 and Serta 
mattress and box spring 
$60 272-5449 
15-49s-ltcj|

Lady Bee at Earth is now 
carrying Sculptress Bras. 
Call 252-3748. 
l5-26s-stfc

ATTENTION HUNTERS 
& TRAPPERS 

Fur buyer will be in 
Muleshoe at Barbara 
Fina each Thursday, 
from 9:15 a.m. till 9:45 
a.m. beginning Novem
ber 26th.
We buy green and dry 
furs of all kinds. Skin 
case all furs, (like Op- 
possums), not open up 
the middle. We also buy 
deer hides. Well hand
led furs bring TOP 
PRICES!
Northwestern Fur Co. 
Colorado City. Texas 
15-46t-4tp

MISCELLANEOUS

Commercial building 
30’x60’ for rent 
272-4878 after 6 p.m. 
13-44s-tfc

Garage door openers in
stalled. Vshp. Sears. Ap
proximately $198.00 in
stallation. 272-5171 
15-49t-2tc

Labrador Retreiver puppies 
for sale. $50 each 265-3375 
or 247-3401 
15-49t-4tc

Wanted someone with 
mower to scalp lawn. 
272-5408 after 7 p. m. 
15-49t-2tp

Air conditioner-covered & 
drained. Cracked windows 
replaced. Jamb-Up weath
er strips installed. All ty
pes of repair. Call 272-3574 
15-49t-tfc

1 camper top for long 
wheel base pickup. Real 
clean. Call 257-3776. 
15-49t-tfc

WANTED TO BUY-used 
aluminum pipe of all sizes. 
Also side roll sprinklers of 
all sizes. No quantities too 
large. Ton prices paid. 
Stateline Irrigation 
272-3819 or 272-3450 

. 15-33t-tfc

FARM
EQUIPMENT

1974 Case 1070 diesel. 
Good rubber and motor. 
Will take small tractor or 
pickup in trade. 6 row 
doublebar cultivator. 1000 
gallon water tank or 4 
wheel trailer.
Call 257-3776 
10-49t-tfc

HOUSEHOLD
GOODS

BURROWS 
UPHOLSTERY AND 

FURNITURE REPAIR 
209 W. 2nd 

phone 272-4255 
12-44s-ltc

WANTED.....
TO R E N T.....

WANTED TO RENT. Fa
rmland for ’82 irrigated or 
dry land. 272-4034 or 
946 3415.
14-38t-tfc

CARWRUCKS

FOR SALE: 1964 Chevy 
Chevelle. New 283 V-8 
engine. Engine has about 
500 miles. Needs body 
work. Call 272-3304 or 272- 
3267 
9-49t-tfc

FOR SALE: 1973 interna
tional pickup, 4 speed. 
272-3574 $750.00 
15-47t-tfc

1977 Chevy Capri. Excell
ent condition. 42,000 
miles. 2 door. $4250.Call 
272-5289 
9-49t-2tc

1972 Chevy pickup. Call 
272-3538 after 7 p.m. 
9-49s-tfc

....FOR SALE
OR TRADE
! • • • • • • • •

Choice Building site. Rich
land Hills. Will finance. 
272-4096 
ll-49s-stfc

13. PROPERTY 
FOR LEASE

«««•**••««'?•*******•«*•*
FOR SALE OR LEASE: 1 
building, with 5 offices and 
shop, (all or part may be 
leased) Call Western 
Sprinklers Inc., West Hwy. 
84 272-4544 
13-49s-stfc

Public Notice
NOTICE TO ALL 

PERSONS HAVING 
CLAIMS AGAINST THE 

ESTATE OF 
SENA BUHRMAN, 

DECEASED

Notice is hereby given 
that original Letters Test
amentary for the Estate of 
Sena Buhrman were issued 
on November 11, 1981, in 
Cause No. 1476, pending 
in the County Court of 
Bailey County, Texas, to: 

Kline Buhrman 
The residence of such 

Executor is Bailey County, 
Texas. The post office add
ress is:

C/O Johnny Actkinson 
Aldridge, Harding, Ay- 

cock & Actkinson 
P.O. Box 286 
Farwell, Texas 79325 
All persons having 

claims against this Estate 
which is currently being 
administered are required 
to present them within the 
time and in the manner 
prescribed by law.

DATED the 1st day of 
December, 1981.

ALDRIDGE, HARDING, 
AYCOCK & ACTKINSON 

P.O. Box 286 
Farwell, Texas 79325

By Johnny Actkinson (s) 
JOHNNY ACTKINSON 

State Bar of Texas 
No. 8357000 

Attorney for the Estate

legal notice-49s-ltc

FOR INSURANCE CALL

F.L NEWTON, Agtnt 
128 East 10th - Box 749 
UttlafMtd, Ttxas 79339 
Pt)onr. But SOp 385-3055

Like a good neighbor, 
State Farnr. is there.

SffC

State Farm Insurance Companies 

Hcmt Offices Bloomington. Illinois

Public Notice
Ordinance No. 221A

An Ordinance defining and 
prescribing the rates ap
plicable to the sale of 
natural gas by Energas 
Company to certain of its 
customers who use natural 
gas within the city limits of 
Muleshoe, Texas: Provid
ing for monthly adjust
ments, to the nearest .01 
cents, in such rates, in 
accordance with increases 
or decreases in the average 
monthly cost of gas to 
Energas Company together 
with associated changes in 
revenue taxes and lost gas 
expenses; defining cost of 
gas; providing for the im
plementation of such mon
thly adjustments; estab
lishing an effective date; 
and containing a savings 
and severability clause. 
Passed and approved this 
1st day of December,

Charles Bratcher(s)
Mayor, City of Muleshoe 

15-49t-2tc

Pheasants Expertly Mounted

THE
PHEASANT 

SPECIALISTS
Reasonable Prices

795-9442

FOR SALE: 114 section dry 
land all cultivated near 
Maple. Call owner 806-435- 
5771
ll-49t-tfc

FOR SALE: 2 air motors 8 
ft. 1 air motor 6 ft. Good. 
Call 946-3664 
11 -49s-4tp

FOR SALE: Stereo console 
$250. Rocking Chair $75. 
Wool circular braided rug 
$50. 1902 W. Ave. E  
11 -49s-1 tc

FOR SALE: Domestic sew
ing machine with button
hole attachment in walnut 
cabinet. $75.00 Call 272- 
3424 after 5 p. m.
11 -49s-tfc

FOR SALE: AKC  register
ed boxer puppies. Fawn 
and white. Male or female. 
806-933-4637 
ll-49s-2tc

Then there are people 
who would rather be sick 
than work.

# •  * *

Rent -To-Own 
Color TV

Stereos Microwave Ovens D ryers 
R efrigerators F reezers W ashers 

D ishw ashers 
No Service Expense jVo Interest To Pay

117 Main

uMCaon
Appliance

MULESHOE 272-5531

*  
4  
4-

}  
4  
»  
*  
4  
4  
4  
4

5
*
4
4
*
4
♦
4
*
4
4
4

REID REAL ESTATE
Do You Want To 

Buy A New Home?
i If you qualify we now have i 
i 100% financing with closing \ 

cost not included.

Call Today!
I Thursie Ried
1 *  272-3142 \
$ * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * {
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PHCES GOOD DECEMBER 7 THRU DECEMBER 12,1981 
WE RESERVE THE RGHT TO UMfT

H E A V Y  G R A IN  FED  BEEF

ROUND STEAK CTC A \M HEAVY GR 
W  I BONELESS

FRANKS JUM 

BOLOGNA 
M E A T S ^ ,

R A r n i i l  OSCAR K 
D M U W r i  QUALITY

PATTIES^

FRESH LEAN 73%  LEAN

OSCAR MAYER SLICED 
MEAT/BEEF/THK/THIN

12 OZ. 
PKG.

LOWES MORRISON CORNKITS OR

KITTY UTTER
& A  9 8

BISKITS4 ROLL PKG. BATHROOM

DELSEY
TISSUE

FOR ARTHRITIS

MILK CANNED........................

PICKLES swfffaJips. 
P I C K L E S ^  

PEPPERS$g& 
PEPPERS ĤTCHEĴ . 

LA SA G N E^
O il ORVILLE REDEN BACH ER 
W l b  FOR POPCORN........................

P O P C O R N ^
O  f t f l  1 / 1 E C  MRS. GOOOCOOKIE 
%#LJblW ICO CHOC CHP/OATM

PINESOLss^
PINESOL^s

TALL
CANS

15 OZ. 
JAR

VASELINE DERMATOLOGY

JUMBO ROLL PAPER 12 OZ 
BTL.

VASELINE DERMATOLOGY

CREAM 17 OZ 
CAN

70* OFF LABEL LAUNDRY DETERGENT

FAMILY OXYDOL

30 WEIGHTBORDEN COTTAGE

QUAKER STATE 
_  MOTOR OIL

SANDWICH SIZE

GLAD BAGS
BORDEN CREAMY

B u t t er m ilk
1 5 0 C T

BOXBORDEN ASSORTED

ICE CREAM m
m o t o r  

o i l  _
PET RITZASSTD. FRUIT

CENTFIAL AMERICAN

BANANAS SHURFRESH

SOFT OLEO

SHURFRESH IND. WRAP AMERICAN

GLAD LARGE
SHURFRESH BUTTERMILK/SWEETMILK

BISCUITSAVOCADOS
PEPPERS7̂ 3
TOMATOES

CALIFORNIA 
FRESH ....

8 OZ. 
CANS

CALIFORNIA 
FRESH ....

FOLGEFTS FLAKED3 2  OZ. PLUS DEPOSIT

DR.PEPPER
$ 4  6 9

FOLGEB'S
COFFEE

C R Y S T A L S
io o z . • ? ! ”

6 BTL 
CTN.

_
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